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Bridgeville Minister | 
Is Found Slain 
BRIDGEVILLE. This 

quiet community is in a 
state of shock over the 
brutal slaying of the Rev. 
Calvin C. Byrd, whose 
body was found beaten 
and stabbed Sunday in a 
wooded area’ near Ellen- 
dale. 

George A. Isler, Jr. of 
Georgetown, a 29 year- 
old janitor has been 
charge with the death. Is- 
ler worked at the Bridge- 
ville Senior Center, not far 
from Byrd's home at 502 
N.: Cannon St. Isler 
reportedly has a history of 
mental illness. He was 
charged with second 
degree murder. 

Following findings of an 
autopsy, however, which 
revealed Byrd was 
apparently killed by a 
very heavy blow to the 
head, police spokesman 
say the case looks more 
like an “intentional kill- 
ing”, which may lead them 
to seek a murder in the 

Survey Moves : Along 27 nual Dog Show on: Fiiday: 

HOUSTON. The Hous- 
ton Town Council last 
Thursday heard Andy Tal- 
ley of Mann Talley, Inc. 
report on the completion 
of Phase I of the town 
survey being conducted by 
that firm. After hearing 
the report the Council 
gave the go-ahead to pro- 
ceed with Phase II of the 
three phase survey. 

Talley ,said that the 
starting point for the town 
of Houston was not at the 
intersection of the center 
lines of Broad Street and 

the railroad as originally 
supposed. Rather the. 

Smith 
- HARRINGTON. A famil- 
jar face at Peoples Bank 
has not been there recent- 
ly, as Lester Smith, assis- 
tant cashier was forced to 

retire bec of 

his 
Kathryn Greenhaugh on 
Delaware Avenue, 

  

health spent hi 
a 

first degeee charge. 
The autopsy results 

have also meant the police 
will be looking for a new 
murder - weapon, -since the 
knife found near the scene 
apparently was used to in- 
flicted the “minor” stab 
wounds on the victim. 

According to authorities, 
the investigation into the 
alleged murder would take 
several more days since a 

/ number of leads are being 
followed. 

The victim was the min- 
ister. of Mount Calvary 
United Methodist Church 
in Bridgeville, the Trinity 
United Methodist Church 
near Bridgeville and 
Bethel United Methodist 
Church in Maryland. 

He is survived by his 
wife, - a daughter and 
several brothers and sis- 
ters. 

Isler is being held in the 
Sussex Correctional Insti- 
tution in default of $50,000 
bail, police said. 

starting ‘point is at the 
easterly edge of the old 
railroad station and the 
center line of the railroad. 
This is 87 feet from the 
intersection of the railroad 
and the center line of 
Broad Street. ! 

The surveyor also noted 
that Broad Street had 
originally been planned to 
be 100 feet wide. The fact 
"that it is not actually that 
wide might be a matter of 
some difference to prop- 
erty owners whose lots 
are figured from the cen- 

ter line of the street. 
(Continued to page 10). 

  

Corn 

ened. 

The Mispillion Kennel 
Club will hold its 13th An- 

August 19 at the Delaware 
State Fairgrounds on 
Route 13, south of Har- 
rington, Delaware. 

Judging will begin at 9 
a.m. and continue through- 
out the day condluding in 
the late afternoon with the 
presentation of the Best In 
Show award. There will be 
1010 pure bred dogs in 
competition, representing 
more than 100 breeds. Top 
ranked dogs from most of 

' the Eastern and Midwest 
United States will partici- 
pate. 

For the first time in a 
number of years, the show 
will also include Obedience 
Trials. Thirty-seven (37) 
dogs are entered in the 

LRA EAR 
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Shrivels On Stalks 
The parched corn field shows the effects of the long dry spell Delaware is 

faced with. Area farmers who have not irrigated are faced with little, if any 
harvest from their corn crops. Soybeans are also beginning to be threat- 

Mispillion Dog Show Set 
obedience competition. 
Judging the obedience 
‘classes’ will be: Ms. sand 

~ Mrs. Thomas Knott of Ell- 
icott City, Maryland and 
Mr. Kenneth Nagler of 
Hyattsville, Maryland. 

An additional portion of 
the show will be the Jun- 
ior Showmanship classes. 
Junior handlers, ages 10 
to 17, will compete with 
their dogs for the awards. 

The Dr. Wiliam E. 
Spence Veterinary Scholar- 
ship, Kent County 
S.P.C.A., and the Sussex 
County S.P.C.A. will bene- 
fit from the show. 
Admission for the day will 
be $1 for adults and $.50 
for children. Parking will 
be free. Good food will be 
provided at reasonable 
prices by the W.S.C.S. of 

Retires From Peoples Bank 
problems this spring. 

Smith, who lives with 

wife, the former 

has 
life in banking 

High School 
He was a Greenwood 

graduate, 
class of 1943, anda grad- 
uate of Beacom College in 
Wilmington in 1945. 

     
Lester Smith displays the watch he received from the employees of the 

Peoples Bank at a recent retirement dinner. Mrs. June Lekites is making the 
presefitation to Mr. Smith. 

  

at the First National Bank 
for several years, it was 
the Peoples Bank in- Har- 
rington where he has 
spent 26 years, having 
started in 1950. 

The ' only stint of work 
that was not directly in- 
volved in banking was 
working for the state audi- 
tor’s office at the beginn- 
ing of his working career. 

The Greenwood native 
has held numerous posts 
in the Kent County Bank- 
ers Association and has 
completed courses on the 
county’s American In- 
stitute of Banking. 

Last month his 
co-employees honored him 
at a retirement dinner at 
the Village Inn in Dover. 
Also present were Howard 
Wagner, cashier, and J. 
Edward Taylor, the bank’s 
president. The assemblage 
of 30 saw Smith receive a 
Bulova Acutron watch, 
which he says keeps the 
best time of any watch he 
has ever had. 

Since his activities are 
restricted at the present 
time, he says he hasn't 
decided to take up any 
specific hobbies, and with 
the heat wave upon the 
state, he's staying close to 
the air conditioner, taking 
it easy. 

the Houston Methodist 
Church. : 
YuwThe Breed. judging slate 
includes: Mr. Stanley Dan- 
gerfield, Surrey, England; 
Dr. M. Josephine Deubler, 
Philadelphia, PA.; Mr. 
Lawrence P. Goldworm, 
Easton, PA.; Mr. Paul C. 
Hipsley, Sr., Baltimore, 
MD.; »Mr. Donald E. 
Horne, West. Chester, 
PA.; Mr. J. Council Park- 
er, Glen Mills, PA.; Mr. 

Glen M. Sommers, Fort 
Wayne, IN.; Mrs. Mary 
Nelson Stephenson, Cen- 
terville, MA.; Mr. E.W. 
Tipton, Jr., Kingsport, 
TN.; and Mrs. W.P. War, 
Cecilton, MD. The Best In 
Show judging will be done 
by Mr. Sommers. 
by Mr. Sommers/ 

Additional information 

for the show can be ob- 
tained from Show Chair- 
man, Kenneth Schoessler, 

678-2105. 

Bridgeville 
Study Set 
BRIDGEVILLE. The 

Town Commissioners for 
Bridgeville have been 
given the final approval to 
start the study of the 
waste water situation for 
the Towns of Bridgeville 
and Greenwood. The final 
approved amount for the 
study was $40,000. 

The federal government 
will pay 75 % of the total 
bill for a total of $30,000 
with approximately $4,000 
from the State and $6,000 
from local funds. The local 
funds are broken down as 
follows: $1200 from Green- 
wood, $2400 from Sussex 
County and $3300 from 
Bridgeville. 

The purpose of the 
study is to determine the 
feasibility to develop a 
system to treat the entire 
waste water situation’ or 
to separate the waste from 

surface water. 
Another aspect of the 

study is to determine if 

the situation at Greenwood 
can be treated so that the 
purification of the waste 
water can be treated sep- 

(Continued to page 10). 

  

ouncil Holds Forth 

HARRINGTON. The 
City Council dealt with a 
barrage of citizen problems 
Tuesday night, as well as 
hearing from several who 
were present with specific 
comments. 

Citizens Comment 

Heading the list were 
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll 
Welch, Jr., who were 
present to request 
something be done about 
the truck parking on 
Reese Avenue. 

According to Mrs. 
Welch, who, with her hus- 

band is an agent John G. 
Parks, a Reese Avenue 
land owner, the problem 
of parking arose when the 
street was widened. Its 
present: width, she con- 
tends, includes part of 
Park’s property. The 
Welches maintain the 
property, which is near 
Burris’ plant, and 
according to Mrs. Welch, 
they can’t get to the 
property to mow it be- 
cause trucks are parked 
there. 

Councilman Earl MecCol- 
ley, who has continued to 
complain about problems 
surrounding the Burris 
plant as he says his con- 
stituents are affected, 
made a motion to find out 
from the city solicitor 
where the street runs and 
who owns the piece of 
property in question. As 
one councilman stated “If 

.we don't do something 
about it (Reese Ave.) we 
might as well go home and 
let the town run itself.” 

Truck Ordinance 

A city ordinance states 
trucks of 25 feet or longer 
may not park on city 
streets. A test case of the 
ordinance, however, would 
cost in the neighborhood 
of $300 to $500. Council 
deferred making decision to 

pursue a test case until 
later in the evening, when 
they voted to pursue the 

next case that falls into 
the realm of this ordin- 
ance. 

‘Do Something’ 

Earl Quillen, owner of 
cne of the city's two 
grocery stores, was pres- 

. ent at council meeting as 
6 "he said “...fo retract or 

substantiate” comments he 
had made in News Week 
about the city government. 

“From what I've heard to- 
night the Council seems to 
be moving” said Quillen. 
Mayor Arthur (Buck) 
Cahall told Quillen “You 
were complaining ' mainly 
about what’s happened in 
the past . We're here to 
deal with the future.” 

Quillen called for some- 
thing to be done to the 
downtown section of the 
city, specifically the build- 
ings purchased last year 
by Joe Richardson, 
formerly belonging to the 
Smith family, housing a 
grocery store at one time. 

Elwood Brown, at the 
invitation of Councilman 
Jack Wyatt, attended the 
meeting to discuss the 
city’s bookkeeping sys- 
tem, which according to 

  

  
  

Mother And Frog 
Missy, a Boston terrier poses with her squeezie 

toy. The eyes have it, as far as resemblance goes, it 
stops there. The photo and pet belong to Miss Elaine 
Watson of Harrington. 

  

    

Cerklefske, 
HARRNGTON. Robert 

Sr. of - Com- 
merce Street was seriously 

shocked Monday while 
painting on the job at a 
Wilmington site. 
. It was reported his pain- 
tbrush’s handle came into 

contact 
wires that reportedly were 

Local Man Electrocuted 
with electrical 

supposed to have been 
powerless during the 
‘painting. He was rushed 
to the Medical Division 
where he remains at this 

time. 
ee 

On Trucks and Trash 
Brown, - needs a general 
ledger. The * City uses 
Howe & Company, a 
Philadelphia based account- 
ing firm to audit the city’s 
books. Councilman. Dr. 
Vincent Lobo called for a 
general dispersal sheet, to 
show where monies are 
going so the council would 
stop “shooting in the dark” 
as he stated. Council de- 
cided to continue to look 
into the system before 
making & decision. 

Water Tower 
Council heard from city 

manager Dave Peterson 
that it would cost in the 
neighborhood of $15,000 to 

paint the city’s water tow- 
er, inside and out, includ- 

ing sand blasting of the 
inside if necessary. Discus- 
sion revealed a desire by 
council to get specific bids 
submitted. Several were of 
the opinion that it may be 
advantageous of the city 
and fairgrounds to tie in 
with each other's water 
system. 

The tower has not been 
painted inside | for 14 
years. 

~ Junk Business 

The City will try to ease 
itself out of the gradual 
junk business it has been . 
getting into with the 
escalation of use of the 
flatbed truck, * which 
originally went out once a 

week, usually on Monday, 
to collect yard trash. 

“We're expanding an 
awful lot of manpower ove 
awful lot of manpower 
over the period of a year”, 
‘said Cahall, in reference to 
the use of the flatbed 

truck. While the council 
agreed the truck provided 
a valuable service to the 

| city residents, they also 
decided to bring ‘its use 
back to the original intent, 
to be used to haul brush 
limbs, and other yard 
trash that would not fit in 
the compacter that is used 
to pick up garbage. The 
flatbed truck will be used 
on Mondays. 

In other matters mayor 
and council: 

+accepted the resigna- 
tion of James B. Moore as 
city building inspector who 
will serve until a replace- 
ment can be found. 

+named Bill Shaw to 
the Kent ' County Sewer 
Advisory Board, replacing 
Gary Homewood, whose 
term expires 

+requested ordinances 
be introduced in writing to 
go through more steps 
before passage 

+authorized the alder- 
man to collect delinquent 
garbage fees if two quar- 
ters in arrears 

+decided to pursue why 
the city did not get EDA 
monies to erect a munici- 
pal building. “I think we 
have to find out why the 
county did nothing aobut 
it”, said, Cahall in refer- 
ence to EDA monies not 
disbursed by the county. 
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~ Sharon 

family picnic 
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Houston 
by Margaret Thistlewood \ 

Rev. Milbury will hold 
services at the Houston 
Methodist Church on Sun- 
day, Aug. 14th. Rev. Kir- 
wan will be there Sunday, 
Aug. 21st. Rev. Willink is 
on vacation. 

On Sat. Mrs. Edna 
Sapp, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Lemmon and girls, Mrs. 
Jean Blessing and Rhonda, 
Mrs. Anna English, Mrs. 
Pauline Morgan, Miss 
Connie Morgan attended a 

- 90th birthday celebration 
for Mrs. Ruth Reese of 
Honeybrook, Pa. Mrs. 
Reese is an aunt of John 
Lemmon. There were 90 
friends and relatives to 
wish her a happy birthday: 

Sunday dinner guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. William 
Gallagher were Mrs. Ann 
Dolturo and daughter 

and James 
McMann of Wilmington. 
Mrs. Gallagher will under- 
go surgery on Thursday in 
the Milford Memorial Hos- . 

pital. 
© On Sunday Mr. and 
Mrs. Walton Simpson held 
their annual Simpson 

at their 
summer home at Dewey 
Beach. Attending from 
Houston were ,K Mrs. Bill 
Simpson and soms, Mr. 
and Mrs. George Simpson, 

— 
  

CC 

RENT A 
NEW 
WURLITZER 
PIANO 

  

SHOULD MY CHILD 
TAKE PIANO? 

Yes. Few things so 

enrich life as 

understanding and 
/ appreciating music. 

Piano playing is in 
‘itself a rewarding 

# creative outlet. 
At the same time, it 

encourages the 

development of a 

well-rounded 

personality; and 
it promotes 

concentration, 

alertness and 

poise. 

  

    

    

  

        

  

    

  

205 S. Dual Hwy. 
Camden 697- 1885 
Mon.-Thurs. 9-6   
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We Sell: > 
audio components 
major appliances 

Philco color & bw TV 
Towers C B Sets 

Edgar Simpson, Mr. and 
Mrs. Albert Webb, Mr. 
and Mrs. Francis Simpson, 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Simp- 
son and daughter, also Dr. 
and Mrs. Wesley Towers 
and David and Laura from 
near Harrington. 

Mr. and Mrs. George 
Thistlewood spent 
Thursday visiting Mrs. 
Albert” Anglin at their 
summer home near Deal's 
Island. : 

Mr. and Mrs. Josiah 
Parvis were last Sunday 
dinner guests of Mr. and 
Mrs. Howard Poore of 
Delmar, Md. 

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis 
Walls and daughter 
Jennifer spent last week- 
end on a camping trip at 
Chincoteque, Va. 

On Tuesday, Aug. 9th 
Robbie Yerkes, son of 
Robert and Janice Yerkes 
of near town, celebrated 
his 12th birthday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Armour 
Purcell spent last week 
visiting. Mr. and Mrs. 
Edwin Guth and family of 
Memphis, Tenn. 
‘Mr. and Mrs. Emory 

Webb and grandsons, 
David and Glenn visited 
Mrs. Ruth Sapp at the 
Manor Home in Seaford on 
Wed. 

On Saturday evening 
Mr. and Mrs. Francis 
Simpson and Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne Simpson and family" 
were dinner guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. Gary Simpson 
and daughter at Broadkill, 
where they are spending 
several weeks. 

On August 22 at 7:30 
there will be a proposed 
youth hearing at the 
Houston Fire Hall, for all 
interested persons. 

Art Curved 

    

{Laived sees toh fan you 
get your money's worth, Every 
ArtCarved diamond is 
guaranteed for quality and 
~arat weight 

“Gifts for all occasions” 

; WW 

FORNEY’S 
DOWNTOWN 

106 Loockerman St.       

RE AACN EU AGRE eSers 

  

k 

  

Proudly showing their new pins, these graduates of the practical nursing 
class at the Southern Campus of Delaware Technical and Community Col- 
lege are all from the Harrington area. Front row, from left, Judy Kauf- 
fman, Sandra Layton and Pearly Mast. Back row, Carolyn Donovan, Cambe 
Parks and Anne Hayman. The pinning ceremony, held last Thursday eve- 
ning at the college, signals the completion of the one-year course for practical 

nursing. The six above were members of a 32-person class. : 

  

  
Andrewville 
  

Sympathy is extended to 
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar 
Wheeler and daughter on 
the loss of his mother, 
Mrs. Edith Wheeler, last 

week. 

Congratulations ' go out 
to Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Black on the birth of their 
second son in Milford Me- 
morial Hospital on August 
1st. He has been named 
Gary Edward. 

Congratulations also go 
to Mr. and Mrs. Scott 
Baker of near Bridgeville 

. on the birth of a daughter 
recently. She has been 
named Chandra Lia. The 
proud grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Baker 
of near Greenwood. 

Winners of the Andrew- 

ville Softball League and 
play-offs are as follows: 

First Place - Farmington 
Fire Co.; Second Place - 
Delmarva Power & Light 
Co.; Third Place - Houston 

Fire Co. 
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin 

Bennett and children Kelly | 
and Jeff have returned to 
their “home in Reynold- 
burg, Ohio, after visiting 
with Mr. and Mrs. David 
Jones and son Charles for 

a week. 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman 

Anderson of Evansville. 
Indiana have been visiting 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Jones and family and Mr. 
and Mrs. William Perdue 
and family. Mr. Anderson, 

Mrs. Jones and Mrs. Per- 

due are brother and sis- 

ters. Miss Melinda Lari- - 
more visited her 
aunt and uncle, Mr. and 
Mrs. William Post and son 
in Milton from Vonday til 

Thursday. 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald : 

Murphy, Robin and 
Ginger and Mr. and Mrs. 
Thomas Foskey visited 
Hershey Park, Dutch 
Wonderland and Gettys- 
burg Sunday through 
Wednesday of last week. 

Mrs. Ronald Hughes and 
Cindy, David, Paul and 
Donnie Legates spent 
Thursday at Playland, 
Ocean City, Maryland. 

Darlene and Dawn 
Shahan spent several days 
with Mr. and Mrs. 
Norman Woodall last 

week. ] 
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert 

Cannon, Robin and Kim 
Cannon of Milford, Mrs. 
Robert O’Bier and Kelly of 

Greenwood attended the 
Rogers reunion Bungay, at 
Blair's ‘Pond. # 

Mr. ‘and Mrs. 
Moore, Albert Larimore 

and Cindy Foskey vaca- 
tioned on the Blue Ridge 
Parkway in Virginia last 
week. They also visited 
places in North Carolina. 

Mr. Harold Mullins and 
mother, Mrs. Edith Mul- 
lins who live on the Harry 
Webb property, Linda and 
Kevin Mansfield and 
Tammy, David, and Kathy 

by Mary Anna Lane - 

“Bucky” } 

  

  
Sheers have returned from 
their vacation visiting 
points of interest in and 
around Mouth of Senieca, 
West Virginia. 

Miss Rhonda Hawkins of 
Smyrna is spending this 
week with her aunt and 
uncle and their family Mr. 
and Mrs. Gary Hawkins. 

Birthdays for the week 
are Ronnie Hanson and 
Sylvia = Propes. Best 
Wishes. \ 

Board 

5. Approval Elementary 
Seyler 

H.S. (a) Algebra I - 

Kathleen Sherwood 

ARTASIAAAAAAALAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAIAALAAAAIATTAITAATATAITATAIATITITAATATATTATTIAAAASLRA CR NRRRANSNNNNNSNNSSNNSNSNNNNNNSN 3! 
\ 4 

Items for the Agenda: 

1. Lake Forest-Woodbridge boundaries - Woodbridge 

2. Approval of Cafeteria Handbook : 
3.; Approval to secure ‘funds’ for September ‘payroll’ 
4. Resignations: Naida J. Carr - Business Education 

“ Colleen Thayer - Business Education 

6. Approval School Discipline Policy 
7. Alternatives/Options High School Graduation - 4 

Earl Griffin 
$8. Capitation tax problem - Mr. Cline ! 

9. Policy on reduction of buses = 
10. Playground aide - Lake Forest North- Mrs. 

Ey NT 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 1977 

  

    

"Mrs. Jackie Matson of 
New Britain, Conn. spent 
the weekend with Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Harrington. 

Mrs. Alice - Etherington 
and mother Mrs. Edythe 
Hearn visited Mr. and 
Mrs. James Donnelly in 
National Park, N.J. and 
were dinner guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. William J. Hearn 
in Collingswood, N.J. En- 
route home Mrs. Ethering- 
ton and Mrs. Hearn also 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Butler, Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
Ashback and son and Mrs. 

“Clara Wilson in Wilming- 
ton, Thursday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Henry attended the 
Thresherman’s 17th annual 
show held between Denton 
and Federalsburg Saturday 
and Sunday. 

Mrs. Arta Masten 
observed her birthday 
Sunday, August 7. Mrs. 
Masten was remembered 
by family and friends with 
gifts and cards. ; 

Henry Bullock and J.U. 
Camper attended the 
Threshermans Show in 
Denton, Saturday. 
Mr. and Mrs. Amos 

Boyd of Media, Pa. visited 
Mr. Clarance Morris and 
Miss Jennie, Thursday of 
last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. William 
Etherington of Lincoln had 
a cookout supper Sunday 
evening. Their guests 
were Mr. and Mrs. George 
Gage of Smyrna and Mr. 
and Mrs. William Hearn. 

Mr. Woodrow Welch, 
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll 
Welch attended the funeral 

Agenda 

Lake Forest School District 

Regular Meeting 
Monday, August 15, 1977 | 

7:30 P.M. 
High School Library 
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School Handbook - Mr. 

  
  

  

Admiral color & bw TV 
Sylvania color and bw TV 

~ Milford-Harrington Rd. 
Phone 422-8534/6619 

  

APPLIANCES § 
air conditioners 
antenna systems 

[J 

We Service: 
all make TV sets 
all types of antenna 

systems 

FARROW REALTY 
"Serving This Area For 

Your Real Estate Needs!"’ 

734-5758 
  

EQUIPMENT 
  

  

AUTO PARTS 

  

  

Discount Auto Parts 
Quillen Shopping Center 

Monday through Friday 9-6 
398-3888 
Saturday 8-4 

  

      

  

  

BANKING 

  

  

Commerce St. 
Harrington 

Complete BANKING FACILITIES 
at the FRIENDLY BANK 

PEOPLES BANK 
398-32 
A F.D.I.C. 

  

Phone: 398-3729 

TAYLOR & MESSICK, INC. 
JOHN DEERE FARM EQUIPMENT 
LAWN AND GARDEN EQUIPMENT 

Sales and Service 
By Two-Way Radio 

Harrington, Del. 

3. 
iPHwDuRRE 

  

Grain Bins 

Grain Dryers & Elevators 

Call 284-4411 or 335-3351 Felton, Del. 

INKLER BROTHERS EQUIPMENT 
Steel Buildings 

  

INSURANCE FOOD 
  

  

BOWLING 
  

Milford Bowling 
Lanes, Inc. 

Leagues & Open 

Bowlers Welcome 

(.S. 113 Milford   

Join Our Growing 

List Of Directory 

Advertisers... 8 
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Subscribe To The : 

Harrington Journal 

For life, health, 
home and car 

insurance call: 

W.H. Outten 
4 Commerce St. 

398-3276 
NATIONWIDE 
INSURANCE 

Nationwide is on your side 

Nationwide Mutual Ins. Co. 

Nationwide Mutual ’ 

Fire Ins. Co. 

Nationwide Life Ins. Co. 

Home Office, Columbus, Ohio 

Dairy 
AM Dairy Products 

At Qur Store 

Homemade 

Ice Cream 
Pizzas 

Submarines 

and other 
Sandwiches 

Phone 398-8321 
97 Clark St. Harrington 

| 

FURNITURE 

Callaway Furniture 

Awning Mfgs. & Floor Coverings 

  

  

HARDWARE 
     Wallpaper 

Commerce & Dorman Sts. 

Taylor's Hardware 
Benjamin Moore Paint 

Fullline of Paint & Wallpaper Supplies 
Harringto gton 398-3291 

  

  

. PRINTING 
  

  

  

  

  

      
PHONE: 
398-3700 

Let the Harrington Journal do your | 

printing. Call 398-3206. 
t hl iL illLL,,SS 

SERVICE 

ae
 ic AYE cri 

BILL'S &aoco SERVICE 

MAJOR & MINOR REPAIRS - 
TIRES - BATTERIES - BRAKE SERVICE 

U.S. ROUTE 13, HARRINGTON, DE. 19952 

  

WRECKER 

SERVICE 

CUTTING & WELDING 

DIESEL 

FUEL 

  

STORE 
  

     

  

GAF Mannington 

ARGO LINOLEUM CO. 
Armstrong Congoleum 

Barwick Carpets Floor Coverings 

121 N. Washington St. 422-8431 Milford, Del. 19963 

Do it Gouroslt 
Or we install 

  

   TRACTORS 
    Small Ads Are 

Read -- You Did! 
  

    
dC i 

  

Call Now To Reserve Space 

\ 

mn ec i 

  

RN ir CAE A, 

Located on Rt. 59 398- 3384 Whitleysburg Rd. 
5656506... 506.0506... 56.56.95.56.96. 56.06 56.956 96.56 56.96 56 350655 5606.36 36.35 56556 5 3303 0 3 3 SE SH HH NE HN HE HEHEHE EEE HEHEHE L HERS SALAS AAS ON NNO NN SAIN 

DEAN'S TRACTOR SALES 
; Local International Harvester 

Lawn & Garden Dealer 
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. Mrs. 

of their great niece who 
was accidentally shot last 
week in Chestertown, Md. 

Miss Beverly Houleman 
celebrated her 15th birth- 
day Tuesday, August 10. 

Mr. and Mrs. Donovan 
of near Wilmington visited 
Mrs. Elizabeth Anthony 
and Mr. and Mrs. Clarence 
Anthony and family Tues- 
day. 

Mrs. 
and daughter Gayle, Mrs. 
Elma Brown, Mrs. Grace 
Jester visited Mr. and 

Ernest Brown 
Denton, Wednesday. 

Recent guests during 
the week of Mrs. Harry 
Murphy were: Mrs. Ralph 
Milbourne of Greenwood 
and Mrs. Hyland Webb of 
Milford. : 

Mrs. Helen Rash and 
guest Mrs. Bessie Clark, 
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer 
Brown and several other 
‘Harrington area people at- 
tended the 80th year - 10 
day Denton Camp meeting 
during the weekend. 

Mrs. Fred Greenly Sr. 

Clarence Anthony, 

in ¢ 

Local Interest 
by Edythe Hearn 

spent Monday in Philadel- 
phia. 

Mrs. James Cahall is re- 
cuperating at home after a 
recent stay in Milford 
Memorial Hospital. 

Mr. and Mrs. John F. 
Abbott are now at home 
from Virginia Beach where 
they spent a week with 
their son Jack and his 
“wife. 

The Elmer Browns Sat- 
urday evening guests were 
Mr. and Mrs. Fletcher 
Price. . 

Several guests gathered 
at the Village Inn last 
Wednesday to be with 
Mrs. John Monroe who 
was the honored guest.” ' 

Mr. and Mrs. George 
Gage of Smyrna, Mr. and 
Mrs. William Etherington 
and William Hearn 
attended the Thresher- 
mans Show near Denton 
Sunday. 

Sympathy is extended to 
the family of Mrs. Edith 
Wheeler who passed away 
last Wednesday in Milford 
Memorial Hospital. 

  

  
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence 

Porter spent the day 
Thursday with her sister 
Mrs. Ira Creen of Fruit- 
land. 

Mr. and Mis: 
Porter entertained at 
dinner Sunday, Mr. and 
Mrs. Chester Arms, Shel- 
ley, Kay, Laura and David 
of Federalsburg, Wayne 
Porter and- Miss Darlene 
Porter of Noble Rd. 

Mr. and Mrs. Lester 
Towers and Mrs. Eugene 
Lang of Bethlehem spent 
Saturday evening with Mr. 
and Mrs. Clarence Breed- 
ing of Liden Rd. 

The Passwaters Reunion 
was held on Sunday at the 
American Legion home. 
Attending were relatives 
from Greensboro, Milford, 
Dover, New Castle, 
Bothwyn, Pa., Linwood, 
Pa., Hickman, Greenwood, 
and New. York City. After 
luncheon we were enter- 
‘tained with several selec- 
tions by Miss Charlene 
Bryant of New York City 
who is permanently sing- 
ing at the local clubs in 
New York City. She had 
taped her own songs. We 
were also glad to have 
with us Rev. and Mrs. 
Harold Garland of Greens- 

Clarence 

t—e— by Mrs. 

Hickman 
Isaac Noble 

boro who have a wonder- 
ful talent for singing and 
who led in prayer. It was 
a wonderful day well spent 
and I think enjoyed by all. 

Mrs. Isaac Noble was 
pleasantly surprised last 
Monday night when the 
Union Church members of 
Burrsville gathered at her 
home with plenty of cake, 
soft drinks of all kinds. 
After being confined to 
the hospital for three 
months and convalescing 
at home. It was greatly 
appreciated. 

Mrs. Woodrow Passwa- 
ters spent the day recent- 
ly with her brother and 
sister in Laurel, Mr. and 
Mrs. Clarence Beauchamp 
of Millsboro. 

Mr. and Mrs. Chalmers 
Hendricks of near Harring- 
ton were Thursday 
evening guests of Mrs. 
Isaac Noble. Other guests 
later in the evening were 
Mr. and Mrs. James Hick- 
man Sr., Mrs. James 
Hickman and daughter 
Jennifer Lynn, Mrs. Edith 
Hickman and Miss Kay 
Pittoalis of New Castle. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alton 
Breeding of Andrewville 
visited his aunt Mrs. Isaac 
Noble Saturday afternoon. 

Harrington To Hold 
Town Picnic 

The Bicentennial towne 
picnic was a successful 
event for the town of Har- 
rington and so the 
Committee would like to 
invite the public to share 
another one with them. 

The details are being 
worked out by the com- 
mittee and will appear in 
next week’s Harrington 
Journal. Anyone who 

would like to volunteer to 
help with this project may 
call: Jo Ann Clough 398- 
8861; Nancy Green 398- 
8214; Bernadine Butler 
398-4370. : 

This year’s picnic will 
feature entertainment for 
the whole family either to 
participate in or listen and 
watch. Everyone is en- 
couraged to attend. 

Hutchins Promoted 
Coast Guard Commander 

Harry N. Hutchins, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry N. 
Hutchins of West Lane, 
Milford, has been promot- 
ed /to his present rank 
while serving at Coast 

Guard Headquarters, 
Washington, D.C. 

He is a 1962 graduate of 
the U.S. Coast Guard 
Academy, New London, 
Conn., with a bachelor of 
science degree. 

_ Full loads 
give you a run for 

your money. 
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WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 1977 

The Christian Without 
Partners group, hosted by 
Mrs. Charlotte Shea, 349- 
5100, is filling a real fel- 
lowship need for lonely 
folk. Their next meeting, 
held at The Lord's Open 
House will be August 18 

Big Brothers 

Add 3 
To Staff 
Linda Reed, Big Broth- 

ers/Big Sisters Program 
Coordinator for Kent 
County has announced the 
addition of 3 new staff po- 
sitions in the Dover office. 
These recently acquired 
positions are a result of 
title VI, PSE, of the Com- 
prehensive Employment 
Training Act (CETA). 
CETA is a federally fund- 
ed program designed to 
train and place unemploy- 
ed persons. 

Hired were Public Edu- 
cation Specialist, Leslie 
Taylor, Volunteer Recruit- 
er, Leslie Jones, and 
Secretary/Intake Worker, 
Therese Pisapia. After 
completing an extensive 
orientation program last 
week, Ms. Reed has begun 
the staff in a year long 
intensified volunteer and 
child recruitment 
campaign. The Big 
Brother/Big Sister agency 
is a statewide program 
servicing boys and girls 
between the ages of 7 and 
16. It specializes in one to 
one relationships between 
volunteer and child under 
staff supervision. Vol- 
unteers should be at least 
18 years of age, and have 
their own transportation. 
The agency is hoping .to 
recruit more male volun- 

teers and = volunteers to 
work with special problem 
children. 

Big Brothers/Big Sisters 
is a member agency of the 
United Way, involving ap- 
proximately 250 volunteers 
throughout the state in 
helping children. The 
agencies offices are located 
in Wilmington, Newark, 
Dover and Georgetown. 
The Kent County program 
also receives funding from 
‘the Kent County Levy 
Court. 
Anyone interested in 

participating in - the 
program should contact 
the Big Brothers/Big Sis- 
ters office at 674-2486. 

Candy Stripers 

To Receive 

Awards 
On Thursday, August 

18th, Milford Memorial 
Hospital will recognize the 
volunteer services of forty- 
six Candy Stripers who 
provide many hours during 
each summer toward the 
care of the Hospital's pa- 
tients. 

Seventeen of the Candy 
Stripers will receive an 
award pin for the first 
time, representing from 50 
to 100 hours of service. 

Twelve will receive a 
guard to be added to their 
pins in recognition of from 
100 to 200 hours. One will 
receive a 200-hour guard 
and one a 300-hour guard. 

The outstanding award 
will be presented to Bev- 
erly Von Goerres, who 
from 1972 to 1976 gave 
1,000 hours. Miss Von 
Goerres is now a student 
of nursing. 

Aircraft 
Display Set 

For Aug. 13 
The third in the series 

of monthly C-5 Galaxy air- 
craft displays this summer 
at Dover Air Force Base 
will take place Saturday, 
August 13. 

The aircraft will be on 
display the second Satur- 
day of this month, as well 
as September. 

The C-5. Galaxy, the 
world’s largest, aircraft, 
will be open for public 
viewing from 1 to 4 p.m. 
Crewmembers will be 
available throughout the 
aircraft to answer ques- 
tions. 

Visitors can enter the 
base through the north 
gate, at the intersection of 
routes 10 and 113 and fol- 
low the signs to the dis- 
play area. 

at 7:30. 
Bible Study for the next 

few sessions has been 
moved to Wednesday eve- 
nings at 7, under the 
leadership of Levin Tull at 
The Lord's Open House. 

Cheer Center News: All 
members at the Center en- 
joyed the picnic lunch and 
shopping at Seaford on 
August 4. 

On August 15, the Pub- 
lic Health Nurse will again 
be with us to check our 
blood pressure. 

Jennie Kennedy from 

the Georgetown site plans 

THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, 

to instruet our ladies in 
needle point. 

August 19 will be the 
second annual “A Day at 
Rehoboth Beach” for all 
senior citizens. 

The sale of craft items 
will be held in Convention 
Hall from 11. am. to 8 
p.m. Special areas in Con- 
vention Hall will be desi- 
gnated for the sale of art 
work by seniors. Special 
events have been planned 
for the day. 

We extend Happy 
Birthday wishes to Mrs. 
Viola Eskridge. 

  

    
Our new members at 

the Center are: Edna 
Sharp, Beatrice Jacobs, 
Antoinette Yeako, and 
Edna Short. 
Members that are 

convalescing at home are: 
Leonard Harris, Ida. Woot- 
ers and Viola Eskridge. 

Our crafts for this week 
are needle point, wood- 
craft, and wall plaq. 

Mrs. Helen Workman 
accompanied Mrs. Blanche 
Perry and Mrs. May 
Worm from over near 
Preston on a nice trip on 
Thursday. They enjoyed 

Greenwood 
by Pat Hatfield 

dinner in Cambridge and 
then went on to visit Old 
Trinity Church | which is 
located one mile west of 
Church Creek. This old 
church dates back to 1675. 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur 
Laughrey accompanied Mr. 
and Mrs. Gene Passwaters 
and son, Tommy, on a 
recent , weekend visit to 
Wheeling, West Virginia. 
While there they attended 
the Wheeling Jamboree 
where Faron Young was 
performing. 

On Saturday, Mrs. Anne 
English attended a birth- 

DELAWARE 

day reception at Honey 
Brook, Pa., in honor of 

Mrs. Ruth Res’es. The 
affair celebrated her 90th 
birthday and was’ hosted 
by Mr. and Mrs. John 
Lemon and daughters of 
Milford. There were 90 

guests present. 
Mr. and Mrs. 

Hawkins and sons of 
Washington, D.C. were 
Sunday visitors at the 
home of Mrs. Anne 
English. 

Mrs. Robert Clarke and 

daughters, Mary Ann and 
Dawn, of Mt. Holly, N.J. 

Danny 

were in town on Sunday. 
They visited with her 
mother, Mrs. Theresa 

Ottey who is a patient in 
Milford Hospital, and also 
called on Mr. and Mrs. 
Jacob Hatfield. Miss Kathy 
Clarke remained as ‘a 
guest with the Gary Bol- 
lingers. 

Shaun ‘and Todd Davis, 
sons of the Rev. and Mrs. 
William A. Davis, are 
house guests of Mr. and 
Mrs. Gary Davis while 
their parents are attending 
a convention in Puerto 
Rico. 

PAGE THREE 

Mrs. Veronica Cannon 
attended a Parent-Teacher 
T.V. Training Worship on 
Friday in Washington, 
D.C. This was sponsored 
by the National Congress 
of Parent-Teacher and was 
specifically for monitoring 
violence on Television. 

Kenneth Cannon, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Norman 
Cannon, attended a training 
conference for Key help, 
which is sponsored by the 
Kiwanis Club. The- confer- 
ence was held at North 
Dorchester High School on 
Sunday. 

  

  

    

    

DELICATESSEN 
ALL ITEMS DELI SLICED:   

91 
GWALTNEY'S b 
COOKED os 

  

AVAILABLE AT STORES WITH DELICATESSENS 
  

    

  
PRICES EFFECTIVE THRU AUGUST 13, 1977 

NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR TYPO. ERRORS 
  

BUTCHER'S 

     

  

OSCAR MAYER 

CROWN BOLOGNA 
OSCAR MAYER 1.56 

DUTCH os T86 

QUANTITY 

RIGHTS RESERVED 

QUILLEN SHOPPING 
CENTER 

Mon. Tues. & Wed. 8-6 Thurs. & Fri. 8-9 

8-8 on Sat. 

88¢ 
  

  

    

PRIDE 
USDA CHOICE BEEF 

“FULL CUT” 
ROUND STEAK 

  
CARVE YOUR OWN & SAVE 

(curt & WRAPPED EXTRA CHARGE) i 

BUTCHER'S PRIDE USDA CHOICE BEEF 

WHOLE BEEF 
RIB E 

$948 

  

YE 

LEAN 

GROUND BEEF 

U.S U.S. INSPECTED FRESH FRYERS 

ECON 0° PAK 
FRYERS 

*3 BREAST QUARTERS 
*3 LEG QUARTERS "3 WINGS *3 NECKS 

  

TURKEY 

DRUMSTICKS 
BUTCHER'S PRIDE USDA CHOICE 

BONELESS BOTTOM 

ROUND STEAKS 
BONELESS RIB 

BEEF 

BUI Cure S 

GROUND pein 

  

| BUTCHER'S PRIDE USDA CHOICE BEEF 

BONELESS 

STEAKS 
TOP ROUND STEAKS. 
CUBED STEAKS - 

SIRLOIN TIP STEAKS 

A&B 
THRIFTY PAK 

SLICED BACON 
(GOOD 

FOR SEASON) 

  

     
  

  
    

  

FAMILY PAK - BUDGET STRETCHERS 3 LB. 
ALL ITEMS ARE MAGNA FAMILY PAK OR MORE 

FRESH 

FRYER BREAST... . 88 b 
FRESH FRYER. 

WHOLE LEGS 
EYE OF 

ROUND STEAK. 51.88 vrei 
BONELESS 

BEEF ROUND 

OSCAR MAYER oR er 
F oy 08 
MELLOW CRISP OSCAR 

in Bu 

$9tce0v0rv00c0000000000000se 

  

11B. 9 0Z. 
JAR 

LOYAL RIDGE 

APPLESAUCE 

  

  

  

is 
ans; | LB. CA 

2 1B. 
FOOD RITE GREAT 

COMSTOCK WHOLE 

RED BEETS A. 

NABISCO STAC 

RITZ CRACKERS... 

CAMPBELL’S 

PORK 
& BEANS 

CAN 

NORTHERN BEANS... 

sso 00sevangearneses 

   
} 
NS i 
8 01. 

  

    

shoedpecvecscsoveas 

  

    

   

FOOD RITE 
GRANULATED 

SUG 

9¢ MAS 
FOOD RITE 

EVAPORATED MILK. 

TOWELS 
BIG ROLL 

    

    

EASTERN 
CELERY 

3 

FOOD RITE 

MEDIUM 

EGG 

      

DOZEN     
     

  

SENECA 
LEMONADE 

PINK OR WHITE 

        
  

WITH COUPON BELOW & 7.50 PURCHASE 

19 5 LB. BAG 

  

    
5 VARIETIES Vv, gal. 

13 OZ. CANS 

FOOD RITE 

K PAK =, 
  

12 0Z. CAN   

oe e000 

NABISCO BISCO 

WAFFLE CREMES 

WITH COUPON & 7.50 PURCHASE 

SALTINES..... 12: sox 
 Foop RITE 

sev edosconnsscie 

10 0Z. PKG. 

FOOD RITE 

GRANULATED SUGAR 

5 LB. BAG 79 ¢ 
EXPIRES AUG. 13. 1977 

GOOD AT STORE LISTED 

LIMIT ONE PER SHOPPING FAMILY 

  

DRINKS ">". 

         
    

    

6b 0. 
CAN 

      

       19: EASTERN 
FT iy |         

BI9¢ FReken rhies. J = 1 ARTA, 
FOOD R % GAL. nr 

39] ORANGE JUIC 2996 3 LB, $ 
Si if} BARTLETT PEARS... 

LARGE SLICING 

$1.89 i 
Our produce Co the beet in quality. 

909 we kave a full selection to fit 

your daily mena flanning. 

KRAFT 2 LB BOX 

VELVEETA CHEESE 
GLAD HEAVY WEIGHT 

. Ses see ®eeeses 

30¢ OFF 
FAB 51B. 4 0Z. BOX 

LAUNDRY DETERGENT. 
HIRE 
MC#103411 

  

    

      

ZY 
PS 

10¢ OFF 
REG. PRICE 15 OZ. BOX 

CHEERIOS 
EXPIRES AUG. 13, 1977 

ITALIAN OR FRENCH 

sons. 49 KRAFT 

DRESSING... 
G600UD AT STORE LISTED 

LIMIT ONE PER SHOPPING FAMILY 

AVAVALAALS         
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Editorials   
    
  

PAGE FOUR WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 1977 | 
  

From The Frying Pan 
It looks like the Harrington City Council is 

going to put some punch into their ordinances if 

Tuesday night's meeting iis any indication. 

As one councilman commented “If you have to 

back down on one law you'll have to back down 

on another.” And it seems that this group has 

reached the wall. 
The particular ordinance in question deals 

with truck parking on city streets. According to 

the ordinance trucks of 25 feet or longer are 

not permitted to park in the city. In parti- 

cular trouble has been bréwing on Reese Aven- 

ue for some time with the 18-wheeler trucks, 

all longer than 25 feet, parking along the 

section of street close to the Burris plant. The 

city has been advised by Max Terry, the city 

solicitor that a court case to test the legality of 

enforcing the ordinance would cost in the 

neighborhood of $300 to $500 to see a case 

through to the Superior Court, where a decision 

could be handed down. 
If this be the situation, we. for one feel it’s 

about time the City invested the money. A law 
is a law, and if it is realized that the City 

means business with its laws, so much the 
better. : 

Anarchy is the natural conclusion to an 
erosion of law and order and we commend the 
Harrington City Council for deciding to draw 
the line. 

Withdraw Or Beef Up 
Seven years ago then President Richard M. 

Nixon, in launching a campaign to stop the 
fighting in the Far East ordered the Seventh Di- 
vision to withdraw from South Korea. The 7th 

"had been there since the fighting broke out in 
1950 when the hordes from the North under the 
direction of Kim II Sung, today the President of 
North Korea invaded South Korea. : 

According to many he is still interested in 
~ launching an invasion to the South once again. 

Recently the move by President Carter to 
withdraw troops from South Korea has caused a 
tremendous eruption and controversy. Right 
now the South Korean Army is stronger and 
more heavily manned than that of the North, 
Yet those in the South Korean government cry 
out that instead of withdrawing the 2nd Di- 
vision of some 44,000 men the 7th Division 
should be withdrawn as well. 

None of the arguments against withdrawal 
seem to hold water, least of all that a with- 
drawal would set up a great possibility of a 
‘confrontation with the North and increase the 
likelihood of war. “Even Japan is getting into 
the picture and favoring scrapping the with- 
drawal program. They certainly do not want to 

ruffle the situation right now the way their car 
production is taking to the U.S. markets. The 
contrary argument to this is that the North 
cannot be absolutely sure of winning an all out 
war...and particularly so without the aid of 
Moscow or Peking...which is not likely to come 
about, therefore, an invasion by the North on 
the South is unlikely. 
‘Another argument is that the plan of with- 

drawal is not likely to save any’ money be- 
cause the 2nd Division will operate and func- 
tion in some corner of the globe. That is 
true...to a certain extent, but anyone in their 

right mind would never mention this as a 
persuasive point against withdrawal if they 
wanted to win the argument. The U.S. occupa- 
tion of South Korea has created...even from the 
early years of the Korean War, one of the 
largest examples of war and post war corrup- 
tion and black marketing that has ever been 
witnessed. President Carter knows this and 
more than anything else in his plan to withdraw 
troops is taking this one factor into deep con- 
sideration. The figure on what the South Kor- 
eans are actually “stealing” from the U.S. 
government in South Korea amounts into the 
billions each year. 

So when one hears the argument that there 
isn’t any savings to the U.S. by withdrawing 
the 2nd Division because it will have to be 
maintained soméwhere, the question becomes 
“...so what if it is maintained elsewhere... will 
the maintenance cost be greater than it is in 
Korea”, and the answer most probably will be 
no. : 

This seems to be the most significant point, 
because the other arguments most generally 
heard that war is a likely point either in Korea 
or in Europe where there could be a con- 
frontation with Russia if troop capacity and 
defense are slight seem like a remote possibility 
simply because there does not seem to be any 
major threat of all out war anywhere. 
would be the only plausible argument on the 
subject...but the central issue to look at is what 
is it costing this country to maintain a 44,000 
man force in Korea today. The only way to 
correct this is to withdraw and not beef up and 
continue to give the South supportive forces. 

That 

    

    
     

     
  
    
       

       

      

       

      
    

    Pat Bradley, left.of Senator Joe Biden's office, Wilmington, talks with Mayor 

JHE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, DELAWARE 

Arthur Cahall Monday while the senator’s mobile office was in Harrington to 
deal with citizen problems. The mobile office makes periodic stops in the state 
in a grass roots attempt to contact the citizenry. 
  

  
The Evans Report 

by Congressman Tom Evans - 
  

By a greater than three 
to one margin, Delaware- 
ans favor drilling off the 
Delaware Coast with ap- 
propriate environmental 
safeguards for oil and, gas, 
according to a Constituent 
questionnaire distributed 
by Delaware Congressman 
Tom Evans. 

Perhaps in anticipation 
of an energy shortage, 
first staters favored con- 
struction of nuclear power 
plants, 73 percent to 23 
percent, with 4 percent 
having no opinion, ‘as a 
way of providing more 
energy for the nation. 

By an even greater 
margin, Delawareans 
opposed the gas tax. 
Seventy seven percent 
were against the tax pro- 
posed by the President 
and defeated by the 
House; 21 percent were in 

favor of it. 
An overwhelming major- 

ity of Delawareans 
opposed busing to achieve 
racial balance in schools, 
91 percent to 7 percent. 
Most favored giving tax 

recommended by President 
Carter? 21 
77 % -no. 

2. Do you support nuc- 
lear power plants as a 

% - yes “ug 

way to provide more 
energy for our nation? - 
8 % - yes - 23 % 
- no. 

3. Do you favor offshore 
drilling for oil and gas off 
the Delaware coast with 
appropriate environmental 
safeguards? 76 % - yes pe 
21 % - no. 

4. Do you favor a per: 
manent across the board 
tax cut to stimulate the 
economy? 69 % - yes. - 

28 % - no. 

_ credits: for ‘college rand ad- 

  

vanced _ vocational 
training, 62 percent’ to 32 
percent. 

Responses to the Evans 
Questionnaire: 

1. Should Congress 
enact higher gasoline taxes 
as a means of reducing 
energy consumption as 

nical { ynited-Btabesin 

5. Do you favor tax 
credits for college and ad- 
vanced vocational-technical 
training? 66 % - yes - 
32 % - no. 

6. Do you support court- 

ordered busing as a means 
to achieve racial balance in 
our schools? 7 % - yes - 

91 % - no. 
7. Do you favor remov- 

ing the present restrictions 
on earned income for 
social security recipients? 
79 % - yes - 18 % - 
no. L 37 
«'8:<Do you-feel-that the 

should: 
allocate a larger share -of 
its budget for defense? 
35 % - yes '- 60 % - 
no. 

9. Would you favor pub- 
lic financing of Congress- 
ional campaigns? 30 % - 
yes - 62 % - no. 

  
Using topics listed in 

the questionnaire, Dela- 
wareans prioritized them 
as follows: 

Energy 
. Inflation 
. Taxes 

. Crime 

. Unemployment 

. Welfare Reform 

. Busing 

. National Defense 
. Arms Control 

Demographics: 
48 % Male 
39 % Female 
21 % Democrat 
28 % Independent 

2 % under 18 

17 % 18-30 
24 % 30-45 

29 9% 45-60 
20 % over 60 
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This week I introduced 
in the Senate three 
amendments to the 
National: Energy Plan 
which are designed: to-alle- 
viate any penalties that 
may be placed on the 
handicapped owner of 
large energy inefficient 
vehicles. : 

Recently, the White 
House Conference on 
Handicapped Individuals 

Problem Nears Soltion 
Residents at Hillside 

Acres near Canterbury 
may be seeing the end of 
a long grievance list sur- 
rounding their water prob- 
lems because of action 
seen Monday in Dover. 

Fred A. Voshell, a Kent 
County developer and 
builder pleaded guilty in: 
Superior Court to two 
charges of unlawful with- 
drawal of ground water 
without necessary. state 

permits. 
The charges (six were 

dropped against Voshell) 
were connected to drilling 
and operation of water 
wells at Hillside Acres and 
Cooper Farms, = near 
Petersburg. 

Voshell drilled three 
wells at Hillside Acres 
which were used by 40 
homes and two wells used 
by 18 homes at Cooper 
Farm. Residents of the 
homes complained their 
water supply was not ade- 
quate and that they often 
had little or no water in 

» 

‘their homes. 
Voshell contended he 

drilled the wells because 
Tidewater Utilities, which 
has a franchise to furnish 
water in the southern 
Kent County area, was not 
prepared to provide that 
service. 

There was a dispute 
underway at the time be- 
tween the state and kent 
tween the state and Kent 
County Levy Court dealing 
with the possibility of a 
county water system. 
Tidewater won a ruling in 
court regarding the rights 
to the territory. 

Voshell agreed to deed 
land at Hillside Acres to 
Tidewater for a new well 
and to run a line from the 
development to the prop- 
erty. He also agreed to 
operate the three wells at 
Hillside Acres until Yide- 
water is ready to provide 
the service. Tidewater has 
already placed a well at 
the Cooper Farms develop- 
ment. 

Evans Testifies On 
Rail Legislation 

Delaware Congressman on legislation he introdue- 
Tom Evans has testified ed that would help main: 
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tain Delaware’s rail line. 
His legislation would 

permit Delaware to com-- 

bine -any unused federal 
subsidy with Maryland or 
Virginia, when it benefited 
Delawareans. v. 

“The Delmarva Penin- 
sula is an integrated 
economic community. I 
believe that our federal 
rail program should help, 
not hinder interstate coop- 
eration,” said Evans. 

“If this bill is passed 
into law, it will keep our 
rail transportation system 
healthy, stimulate the 

~ ‘economy. 

The fines range from 
$2,500 to $25,000 on each 
charge. 

  

  
Days Of Our Years 

    

  

  
Ten Years Ago 

    

Fri., Aug. 11, 1967 
- An electrical storm 
caused considerable dis- 

tress in this area Thurs- 
day evening, Aug. 3, and 
early Friday morning. 

lightning and thunder 
continued throughout the 
storm, which included a 
four hour downpour. 
Streets were flooded, sev- 
eral accidents occurred, in- 
cluding one that involved 
the deaths of three Felton 
residents. Mrs. Samuel 
Benson and her two child- 
ren were drowned in the 
waters of Killens Pond 

when their car drove into 
the flooded area of the 
pond’s overflow. Their 
bodies were ‘discovered 
two days following the dis- 
covery of their car. 

Harrington High's contri- 
bution to the All-Star Blue 

- Gold Football game this 
year includes: tackle Ed 
Wheatle cheerleader 
Peggy O'Neal and music- 
ians Donnie Ray Ellwang- 
er, Charles Brown, John 
Swain, Doug Berry and 
Doug Wilson. 

Bill Abbott, state secre- 
tary of the FFA, has re- 
turned from Greenish, 
R.I. where he spent three 
days attending the North- 
east Leadership Develop- 
ment Workshop for the 
state officers of the FFA. 

Mrs. Charles Morris and 
Bradford are spending sev- 
eral days with Mr. and 
Mrs. Roland Hitchens and 
son, at their cottage at 

Broadkill Beach. 
Hickman: 
Mr. and Mrs. George 

Chambers, Emma Jean, 
Penny and Randy enjoyed 

" Rodeo, 

the day Sunday at the 
boat races and Circle S. 

at Chestertown. 
Food prices: roasts 59c 

lb.; franks, 59c¢ lb.; angel 
food cakes 49c Ib. 

From the Sixteen Years 
Ago column (Fri, Aug. 
10, 1951): “Norman Willie 
Morgan, Jr., 17, son of 
Sgt. and Mrs. Norman 
Morgan, has joined the 
Army and has reported to 
Ft. Meade. 

The interior of the Har- 
rington jail is being paint- 
ed with aluminum paint. 
Water facilities will also 
be installed. 

Felton: 
Lewis Harrington has 

returned to Ann Arbor, 
Mich., after spénding 11 
days with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Lowder Harring- 
ton. 

  

  
Twenty Years Ago 

    

Fri., Aug. 9, 1957 
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Wix 

announce the marriage of 
their daughter, Betty Lee 
to Samuel Lyons, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Ralph, 
of Harrington. The double 
ring ceremony was held in 
the chapel of the Asbury 
United Methodist Church. 
Monday Mrs. Florence 

VonGoerres of Harrington, 
was presented with ‘the 
“Best of Fair” award given 
by the National Needle- 
work Bureau for her out- 
standing entry at the Kent 
and Sussex Fair. She is 
the first person from Har- 
rington to receive the 

award, now in its fourth 
year. 

Miss Janet Vincent has 
returned home after 
spending last week visiting 
relatives in Wilmington. 

Mr. and Mrs. 
Welch are the parents of a 
girl born Tuesday morning 
in Milford Memorial Hos- 

pital. 
Eugene Wallace Wright, 

Allen Burton Hopkins and 
Albert Jacob Silvereisen 
have recently enlisted in 
the Navy. 

Coming soon to- the 
Reese Theatre: Pat Boone 

in “Bernadine.” 

  

[ 

  
  

reaffirmed a series of 
goals stressing the 
importance of independent 
mobility for handicapped 
people; ++ “an. accessible: 
America through accessible 
transportation systems”. 
Without negating the 
importance of mass transit 
the major source of trans- 
portation for handicapped 
individuals is 
equipped vehicles. These 
vehicles are almost always 
large “gas guzzling” auto- 
mobiles. : 

My first. amendment 
would exempt the 
handicapped individual 
from the tax imposed on 
the sale of an automobile 
which is identified as 
energy inefficient. The 

specially 

Weekly Report 
by Senator Joe Biden 

second amendmént will 
allow handicapped 
individuals an additional 
intome tax proposed in the 
Président’s ‘energy’ legisla: 
tion.’ The third amendment 
would: reinstate the 
personal deduction on 
Federal income tax for 
state and local gasoline 
taxes paid by the handi- 
capped. X 

All three of these 
amendments would remove 
the punitive aspects of 
gasoline consumption for 
those Americans who can- 
not help but use larger 
vehicles for their transpor- 
tation. 

My amendments have no 
other purpose but to rea- 
ffirm our commitment to 

Lewis: 

Felton: 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard 

Adams and daughter, 
Cathy and son, Keith, 
have moved into their new 

home in Felton Manor, 

east of Felton. 

Frank Roland Eastman, 
36, of 48 Clark St., Har- 
rington, was found dead in 
his automobile on a road 

near Killen’s Pond, last 
Thursday. State Police at 
Bridgeville said the car 
was filled with carbon 
monoxide gas and that 
Eastman’s death was a 
suicide. 

CPUEIER x —— 

the independence of all 
handicapped people. Thus, 
I ‘have worked with the 
White House Conference in 
developing a definition of a 
handicapped person that 
will not exclude those who 
should be covered without 
indiscriminately © giving 
anyone the benefits these 
amendments would 
provide: 

“A handicapped individ- 
ual is one who has a phy- 
sical or mental impairment 
or condition which places 
him at a disadvantage in a 
major life activity such as 
ambulation or transporta- 
tion. The physical impair- 
ment must be static, of 
long duration, or slowly 
progressive.” 
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"Beef... 

FOOD MARKET! 
USDA 
Agricultural Marketing Sefvice ALERT 
As of mid-July, the August supply situation looks like this . 

RED MEATS 

plentiful. Production to 

be 4-6 percent below the record 

Aug. 1976 level, but about 3 
percent above the 1974-76 

average for the month. Smaller 

output of grass-fed beef to 

account for most of decline from 

levels of year earlier. 

Pork . .. adequate.Production to 

be down seasonallysbut up from 
June and July levels and 

averaging 4-6 percent above 

Aug. of last year. This is about 9 

percent "above the 1974-76 
average for Aug. 

POULTRY & EGGS 

Broiler-fryers . . . adequate. Aug. 

marketing rates up about 4 

percent from same month of last 

year, about 13 percent higher 
than Aug. 1974-76 average. 

Turkey . . . adequate. Aug. 
marketing rates likely down 
about 2 percent from year earlier 

level, but 3 percent above the 
average for 1974-76. Aug.1 cold 
storage holdings slightly above 

last year's level. So, overall 
"turkey supply about the same as 

Aug. of last year. 
Eggs . . . adequate. Aug. output 

about 1 percent above a year 

earlier and also the Aug. 1974-76 

average. 

MILK & DAIRY PRODUCTS 
Milk and dairy products . . . 

plentiful. Milk production 

declining seasonally, but above 
Aug. 1976 and 1974-76 average 
‘levels for the month. With milk 
production greatly exceeding 

demand for drinking milk, and 

commercial stocks of dairy 

products at high levels, supplies 

~ of these products should exceed 
commercial’demand. 

FRUITS, VEGETABLES & NUTS 

Fresh peaches . . . plentiful. This 

season's production, excluding 
California clingstones which are. 
used mostly in canning, forecast 

at 2 percent below 1976 but 7 
percent above 1975. Plums . .. 

plentiful. California's crop to be 
22 percent above last season, 13 

percent above 1975. Nectarines 

.. plentiful. The California crop 

“to be 2 percent below last seas- 

on’s record but 17 percent 

above 1975. Bartlett pears . . . 

adequate. Crop in California, 

Oregon and Washington to be 6 
percent less than last year but 8 
percent above 1975. Grapes . . 

plentiful. California’s record 
crop to be about 5 percent above 

last year and 4 percent above the 

1975 crop. 

Dried prunes . . . adequate. 
California’s 1976 production 

was about 3 percent less than 

the 1975 crop but 3 percent 

above 1974. Raisins . . . light. 

Production in 1976 much lower 

than 1975. 

Oranges . . . adequate. Harvest 

of the California-Arizona 

valencia crop about 45 percent 

complete as of July 1. 

Lemons . . . plentiful. As of July 

1, quantity remaining to harvest 
was 40 percent above year 
earlier. Also, lemons held in 

storage, about double the 

quantity unharvested, was 8 

percent above a year ago. Limes 
. light. 1977-78 crop expected 

to be down 38 percent from last 

season and the smallest crop 

since 1966-67. : ou 

Processed vegetables . . . mostly 

adequate, with frozen sweet 

corn and frozen potatoes plen- 

tiful. Inventories of frozen cut 

corn and corn-on-cob were 14 

and 19 percent, respectively, 

above average as of June 30. 
Frozen potato stocks were 18 

percent above those of a you! 

earlier. 

Fresh potatoes . . . adequates 

Summer production to be about 

2 percent less than in 1976. 

Harvests of fresh vegetables are 

near their summer peak. Total - 

production to be 3 percefit 

above last year. 

‘GRAINS & LEGUMES 

Rice . . . plentiful. The 117- 

million hundredweight pro- 
duced in 1976 was 9 percent 

below the 1975 record crop and 

5 percent above the 1973-75 av- 

erage. Production for 1977-78 
forecast at about 104 million 

hundredweight. : 
Wheat . . . pientiful for U.S. food, 

needs. Coupled with largest 
carryover since 1963, the 1977- 

78 supply could be record large. 
Harvest in 1976 was a record 
2,147 million bushels, slightly 
more than 1975 crop and 14 

percent over the 1973-75 
average. 1977 production is now 
forecast at 2,044 million 
bushels. 

Corn . . . plentiful for food use. 
Production forecast at 6,331 
million bushels, topping last 
year’s record by 2 percentand 9 

percent above 1973-75 average. 

Dry beans . . . adequate. 1976 

production was 17.2 million 

hundredweight. That is 1 

percent less than 1975 but 5 . 

percent below 1973-75 average. 

Dry split peas . . . adequate. 

Production in 1876 was 2.2 mil- 

lion hundredweight . ... 21 per- 

cent under 1975 and 15 percent 

under 1973-73 average. Late June 

dry weather has cut prospects for 

'77 in major U.S. productionareas. 

Terminology used: PLENTIFUL—More than enough for requirements. ADEQUATE —Enough to 

‘meet needs. LIGHT — Less than adequate; not enough for normal needs, 
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Delaware 4- Hers Attend 

Conservation Conference 
Three teenage Delaware 

4-H members are attend-- 
ing the National 4-H Wild- 
life Conference Workshop 
in Washington, D.C. this 
week. The conference is 
the first of its kind and 
part of a new nationwide 
4-H emphasis on wildlife 
conservation. 

Cynthia Passmore, of 
Townsend, Dale Jarrell, of 
Harrington and Vance 
Phillips, of Laurel, were 
selected to represent Del- 
aware’s three counties at 
the . confer- 
ence. They were chosen on 
the basis of their work on 
conservation projects in 
their local 4-H clubs as 
well as their leadership 
potential. James Moore, a 
volunteer 4-H leader and 
biology teacher from Mil- 
ton, is accompanying the 
youngsters as a chaperone- 
advisor. 

Nearly 100 teenage 4-H 
members, volunteer 

leaders and Cooperative 
Extension Service staff 
from 27 states are partici- 
pating in ‘the conference. 
Sponsored by the National 
4-H Council in behalf of 
the 4-H program of the 
Cooperative Extension Ser- 
vice, the conference is 
supported by a grant from 
the Atlantic Richfield 
Foundation, Los Angeles. 

Programs have been de- 
signed to provide oppor- 
tunities for youth to utilize 
individual and group 4-H 
projects and practices con- 
tributing to wildlife con- 
servation. : 

“We hope that the rep- 
resentatives will return 
with new ideas on how to 
expand and promote the 
4-H conservation projects 
already under way in Del- 
aware,” says Dean Belt, 
New Castle County 4-H 
agent. ; 

During the one-week 
session, the conference 

delegates will be involved 
in discussions with repres- 
entatives from the Nation- 
al Audubon Society, the 
American Fisheries 
Society, the U.S. Depart- 
ment of Agriculture and 
the International Associa- 
tion of Fish and Wildlife 
Conservation 
Field trips will include vis- 
its to a farm which incor- 
porated wildlife conserva- 
tion into its farm manage- 
ment practices, the 
National Zoo and sites 
showing proper soil 
conservation practices. 

On Friday, delegates 
will review proposals sub- 
mitted by state 4-H offices 
for special grants, totaling 
$12,000, which will be 
awarded to selected states 
for developing model wild- 
life conservation programs. 
Announcement of 
grants will be made later 
this month. 
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Gab Fest 
  

Long years ago, this 
column was started pro- 
bably with the idea of an 

~ over-the-fence neighborly 
chat, but before too long, 
I was astonished (and de- 
lighted). that we were 
hearing from many men 
readers. Now, at long last, 
I discover we have child- 
ren readers. Hi, Kids! A 
youngster wants to know 
how well the pets are 
doing. Well, they are fine, 
I believe. They actually 

live in Hilary and Teddy's 
‘house, but I am in close 
touch with them and 
sometimes = they are 
brought to visit me. The 
hamsters, Muffin and Puf- 
fin, are “living high on the 
hog” as Tennessee Ernie 
used to say. Priscilla, the 
Dove , is enjoying her 
new cage with room to 

  

“James W. Rash 
Raughley Building 

398-8716 

NEW YORK LIFE 
insurance Company | 

Life Insurance 
Health Insurance 
Group Insurance, YORK 

Annuities 
Peasion Plans       

strut around, and 
“Cookie’”, the parakeet 
spends much of her time 

in front of her little 
mirror. You know how 
women are! Now, added to 
the menagerie are two 
little bunnies who love to 
be cuddled. One is a white 
named Snoopy and the 

other a brown ‘named 
Bashful. 

My mockingbird whose 
nest was destroyed by an 
unknown predator, has 
now built a nest in the 
thorn bush. She is a smart 
one. Those thorns should 
take care of dangers that 
threaten. 

I received a nice letter 
of thanks from our young 
poet of Woodbridge High, 
Donna Smith. She has sent 
me some more of her 
beautiful poems, and from 
time to time we will share 
them with you. Since this 
is the time of moonlight 
nights, it seems fitting for 
us to enjoy this one now. 
She calls it, “The Moon”. 

“When boy and girl 
hold each other's hand 
When starlight plays 
over the land, 
When the sun fades 
from the sky 
My time is drawing 
nigh. 
I am night watchman 

  

Milford Plaza Shopping Center 
[Corner of US 113 

& Del. 14] Milford 

“Buy ‘Em By The Dozen” 
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VITAMINS 

. TEAS 
CHEESE 
FLOUR-all kinds 

DANNON YOGURT: 3 for *1 
  

Bay Court Plaza 

Dover, Del. 

- JUST RECEIVED - BUY EARLY 
School Term (Sept. 77 - Sept. 78) Diaries Date 
Books And Calenders 

ALSO NOW IN STOCK 
A Complete Line of 1978 Calendars From Pocket 
Size To Desk Pad Size. We Have Nationa! 
Wilson Jones and Nascon Products 

CAPITOL OFFICE EQUIPMENT GO. 
205 W. Division St. 

Phone 734-5916 for delivery 
Member Greater Dover Chamber of Commerce’ 

by Pat Hatfield 

over all the earth, 
I am the giant street- 
light of the universe. 
I am a planet, cold 
and grey. 
Shining by night 
Sleeping by day.” 

The beauty of the writ- 
ten word always touches 
me deeply, and I am so 
often reminded of Thomas 
Wolfe, when he turned in 
his chair to face a dear 
friend, and cried out, “My 
God, I would rather be a 
poet than anything else in 
the world.” And to those 
who admire his works, 
much of his prose is really 
poetry. 

The only reward for 
being exhausted after a 
day's labor is the great 
satisfaction in having 
created something or 
accomplished some task. 
This week, lima beans, 
brocolli - and brussel’s 
sprouts have gone to the 
freezer, and there rests on 
the counter top nine 
quarts of tomatoes and 
nine quarts of sweet pickl- 
ed beets. I told Dad that I 
did not plan to do a thing 
next winter. I'll just sit 
and rock and reach into’ 
the freezer or cupboard 
and pull out dinner. 

I will probably have to 
can some peaches for Dad. 
He really likes home-cann- 
ed peaches, but personally 
I'd rather have the store 
kind. So far, we are eat- 
ing them on the table. 
Here again, I like them 
sliced to look pretty, but 

~ Dad wants them Sussex 
County “Sugared down”. 
These are chopped fine 

every which way and 
stirred hard with the 
sugar. 2 
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HEALTH FOOD STORE 
LOW SODIUM 

Agencies. . 

Good gardeners keep 
vegetable crops going 
right into fall frost. Many 
gardens throughout the 
area are seen with large 
empty spots or with 
declining vegetables. Late 
summer plantings can 
replace these vegetables 
and will make rapid 
growth and. produce 
mature crops before cold 
weather sets in. 

Vegetables best suited 
for late summer plantings 
are: snap beans, chinese 
cabbage, collards, endive, 
kale, kohlrabi, leaf lettuce, 
winter onions, radishes, 
spinach, cauliflower, 
broccoli, brussels sprouts, 
and turnips. Most fall 
crops should not be plant- 
ed later than early 
August. Clean up the 
spring planted vegetables 
that have finished produc- 
ing and prepare the soil 

In Woodbridge 
the * 

  

  
The Green Thumb 

    

for fall planting. Work the 
soil well and get rid of all 
weed growth and previous 
crop residue. Additional 
fertilizer may not be need- 
ed if spring and summer 
crops received heavy ap- 
plications. If not, sprinkle 
a few healthy handfuls 
along the row area and 
thoroughly work into the 
soil. Water thoroughly at 
planting time to promote 
rapid seed germination. 

Transplants need plenty of 
water, too, and should be 
planted slightly deeper 
during warm weather 
when the soils are more 
likely to dry out. Keep 
crops weed free, protect 
against insects and select 
varieties which are best 
suited“ for your conditions. 
The major insect you will 
find will be worms. Corn . 
earworm, fall armyworm 
and cabbage looper are the 

Late Registration For 
‘Students Is Aug. 24 
Late registration "for 
children in the Woodbridge 
School District who will 
enter kindergarten in Sep- 
tember will take place on 
August 24th from 2:30 
until 9 p.m. The registra- 
tion will take place in the 
nurse’s office of the Green- 
wood School. 

Other students who 
have moved into the area 
over the summer and will 
be attending the Green- 
wood School in September 

\ 

Employment Survey 

should also register at this 
time. 

Children enrolling for 
kindergarten must be (5) 
years of age by December 
31, 1977, and should have 
had the basic immuniza- 
tions (shots) and a recent 
physical examination by 
the family doctor. 

It is desirable that the 
child be present for regis- 
tration because “Operation 
Child Find” will be in pro- 
gress and hearing and 
vision tests will be given. 

‘To Be Conducted 
Local representatives of 

the Bureau of the Census 
will conduct a survey of 
employment in ‘this ‘area 
during the work week of 
August 15-20. 

In addition to the dsl 
questions on current 
employment, this month’s 
survey will have additional . | 
questions about the receipt 
of food stamps in 1976 and 
the first half of 1977. The 
survey is conducted for 
the U.S. Department of 
Labor in a scientifically-de- 
signed sample of approxi- 
mately 70,000 households 

throughout the United. 
States. 

Ms. Beebe To 
Enter Wesley 

Employment and 

Judy C. Diane Beebe, 
21, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Paul Cagle, of Har- 
rington, DE, has been 
accepted as a student at 
Wesley College, Dover, 
DE, according to an an- 
nouncement by Mr. Joseph 
R. Slights, Director of 
Admissions. 

Ms. Beebe will enter 
Wesley in September and 
will major in AA Degree 
Nursing. She is a 1974 
graduate of Lake Forest 
High School. 

FREE CATALOG 

  

      

For a free government catalog 
listing more than 200 helpful 
booklets, write: 
Consumer Information 
Center, Dept. A, Pueblo, 
Colorado 81009. 

  

FOODS 
LOW CALORIE 

FOODS 
BOOKS 
APPLIANCES 
SNACK ITEMS 

Phone 736-1258 

  

unemployment statistics 
based on results of this 
survey are used to provide 
a ‘continuing measure of 
the economic health of the 
Nation. 

  
  \ 

  

    

    

   

Department of Agricul- 

= 

sumption has changed the 
greatest with sweet corn. 
We now eat 12 % more 
fresh sweet corn than we 
did in 1970. We also eat 
more lettuce, tomatoes, 
carrots and cabbage in the 
fresh form. 

In processing vegetables 
we are eating less sweet 
corn and peas. We are 
eating more tomatoes, 
pickles, snap beans and 
‘broccoli in the processed 
form. -In fact, we now eat 
25 % more frozen broccoli 

major worms which will 
feed on your vegetable 
crops. Keep a close check 
on your plants as early 
detection makes control 
easier. Americans now eat 
6 % more vegetables than 
in 1970. This fact was re- 
ported in the August issue 
of “Vegetable Situation”, a 
publication of the U.S. 

ture. In fact, we now eat 
225.3 pounds of vegetables 
per year. 

Our fresh vegetable con- 

consumption 

       
  

PAGE FIVE 

than we did in 1970. 
Processed lima beans show 
the greatest ‘decrease. We 
are now eating 33 % less 
frozen lima beans than we 
did in 1970 and Americans 
are eating less sweet corn, 
peas and lima beans in the 
frozen packages. Some of 
these figures on increases 
and decreases in vegetable 

may be 
reflected in more home 
gardening with people 
raising more of their own 
vegetables. 
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            Shown With 1 

Contemporary Exterior 

to Delawareans: 

1. Major Energy Savings 

2. Luxury Living 

3. Delaware's finest values 

5. Craftsmanship like "the good old days” 

and Underground Utilities. 

HAWTHORNE models priced from 

$44, 490 including 4 Bedrooms, Baths, 
f arnily Room, Fireplace, Central Air Conditioning 
and many extras. 

100% Financing for qualified buyers. 

10 year Horne Owners 
Warnanty. 4 y 

HOM A wake 

[ANOTHER QUALITY COMMUNITY BY 

[Ig OTTAWA 
BUILDING COmpAMY   

    

   
Just introduced this June, the HAWTHORNE, available in five 
exterior styles, has surpassed the known sales record of any new 
model seen in Delaware. The reasons are very obvious 

4. Variety of choice, available nowhere else 

6. Tremendous Warranties and Quality Assurances 

7. Central Water, Central Sewer, Storm Sewers, Fire Hydrants 

MODEL NOW OPEN FOR INSPECTION 
HOMES IN HARMONY WITH NATURE ’ 

Roval 

Directions: Route 10, 3 miles west 
of Dover Air Force Base. 
Open Daily, Including Sunday, # 
12 noon to & PM. or call for an 
appointment. §97-2133 

  

  

    

    

We're Backed By Experience 

  

  

NOUNS ns 

STEELMAN & SON UPHOLSTERY 
HAS MOVED FROM MILFORD 

0 
"ROUTE 13, GREENWOOD, DEL. 

(ACROSS FROM TASTEE-FREEZE) 

   
10% DISCOUNT 
ON ALL FABRICS 
Come See Us or 

‘CALL 349-5521 
For FREE Estimate 
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  Obituaries   
  

John B. Fiori 

MILFORD-John B. Fiori, 
86, of Milford Manor Con- 
valescent Center, died at 
the center Sunday after a 

after a long illness. 
Miss Hostetler had re- 

tired as manager of the 
Greenwood Manufacturing 
Co. 
She is survived by two 

long illness. 
Her husband, Herman, 

died in 1972. Surviving are 
a son, Edgar S. of Har- 
rington; a sister, Caroline 
Clark of Milford, and a 

HARRINGTON JOURNAI. 

8a} 
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Area Hospital Notes 

    

  

Milford 
      

Willis, Bridgeville; Beverly 
Fannin, Harrington; Paul 
Pearson, Greenwood; 

short illness. brothers, J. Harvey of granddaughter. July 29 Loretta Black, Harrington. 
He was a retired car- Belleville, Pa. and Chris- Services were Friday af- Admissions: Dorothy M.. Discharges: Eunice Mc- 

penter. His wife, Mary, tian J. of Greenwood; and ternoon at 1 at the Me- Clendaniel, Milford; Melis- Duffie, Barbara Magbool, 

died in 1971. a sister, Mrs. James Kurtz Knatt Funeral Home, 50 sa A. Riley, Bridgeville; Linda Marvel. 

~ He is survived by two of Chesapeake, Va. Commerce St., Harrington. Benjamin F. Young, Mil- _ Births: Mr. and Mrs. 

sons, William J. and Ed- Services were Sunday 

Ann B. Deputy, 62, of 

Burial was in Odd Fellows 

  

  

    

Flower girl was Miss 

ford. Clarence ‘and Loretta Black 

  

      

  

  

ward A., both of Seaford; afternoon at 2 at the Cemetery, Milford. Discharges: Clara M. Harrington, boy. 

a daughter, Geraldine Can- Fleischauer Funeral Home, : Faulk, Nora L. Meeds, August 2 

non of Greenwood, nine Greenwood. Interment was Andrew P. Whaley Loum pain TY Se oH 
: : essick, Ro . Rogers, ’ Fy 

grandchildren and five i Sa ® Johnstown FRANKFORD- Services | Ruby F. Runy or Poe) =: ‘Hobbs, Feltoni: Clifton 1 : 

great-grandchildren. metery, Green ‘ for Andrew P. Whaley, ls or LAIR Brits Frode iit; Ross 

Services were Tuesday > 36, of near Frankford, will ae Yr ari up ebb, C a H Eo ton: ) 
afternoon at 2 at the J. Willard Alexander be this afternoon (Wednes: Lillian P. Wilbur. oenen, iarrington; ] 
ag mr Tie : noon Seune July 30 Sheldon Webb, Milford. 
Bo y 3 MILFORD-J. Willard day) at 2 at>Curtiy Unite Admissions: Theresa A. Discharges: Emma 
Bridgeville. Interment was Alexander, 78, of Parson Methodist Church, near Ottey. Greenwood Howard, Elsie Hunter \ I 
in Bridgeville Cemetery. Thorn Apartments, died Bishopville, Md. pe es . Wilfred F. Elsie Lathbury Melissa : 
Instead of flowers, the Friday, Aug. 5 at Milford Interment will be in Adams = E Burns. Riley. : { V 

family suggests contribu- Memorial Hospital after a Evergreen Cemetery, Todd W. Collison. John L. August 3 I 
tions to the Milford Manor gport illness. Berlin, Md. Harrin gton I Joann C. Admissions: Eunice V 
Convalescent Center He retired as a carpen- Whaley was killed Sun- Hu Whit] ' R. Jewell Hawkins, Milford; ¢ 

Busses Christmas fund. | ter. shout’ six years ago day when . two. cars Joyee W. Lambden, David Margaret Russ, Harring: | t 
Gooden M. Darling after 25 years with the collided head-on on Dela- S. Miller, Lucy ‘Miller, ton; Mildred Gfeen, Mil- ] 

Bo iar Winterthur Museum. ware 18 west of George- Jennifer 't. Reynol ds. ford; James Anthony, Har- t 

WYOMING-Gooden M. He is survived by his town around 2:45 p.m. Savannah L. Sirman, Jean rington; Debora Troyer, | ! 

Darling, 69, of near wife, Jennie Tweed Alex- Mr. Whaley was a poul- E. Sleva, Alice M. Sylves- Goldsboro, Md.; Mary : 

Wyoming, died Friday, Shien 2 Sapgtier. Doris iy Sarkar in the Frank- ter. ! Denney, Harrington; | : 
Aug. 5 in Kent General Joyeusdz o over; a ford area. : : ; Richard Merchant Jr., ; 

Hospital, Dover, after a brother, Harry Alexander Surviving are his wife, Mr. and Mrs. Scott Hill R Bow 2 Sad ig Harrington. d | : 

long illness. of Wilmington, a sister, Maurice; two sons, Gilbert ] : Bridgeville, boy. : Discharges: Nutter I 

He was a retired farm- Alva Husbands of Foreman of Newark, Md. ny July 31 Harmon, Teron Willis, gu oC 
er. He also was a state Wilmington and two and Junie Harmon of ® ® Admissions: Marlin M. Loretta Black, Dorothy | { 

representative from 1962 grandchildren. Frankford; three daught- Sm th THI! Are Wed In June Garris, Magnolia; Elsie P. Clendaniel, Dorothy é 
to 1964, a past member Services were Tuesday ers, Annette Foreman and Z Hunter, Milford: ’ Flex. k. Melson, Steven Sharphack. 

of the Delaware State at Gracelawn Chapel near Theodosa Foreman, both Russell, Bridgeville. August 4 

Farm Bureau and a past Wilmington. Burial was in of Newark, and Vanessa Discharges: Evelyn E. Admissions: Janet Coll : 

director of the Farmer's Gracelawn Memorial Park. Whaley of Bishopville, : ; Lewis. Alex B. Becton. son, Harrington; Evelyn 

Home Administration. : Md.; his parents, Franklin Miss Deborah A. Smith rington and the late ton, friend of the bride, [."" Staley : Sally J. Melvin, Harrington; I 

He is survived by his Ruth Ann B. Deputy and Bessie Whaley Pur- and Mr. L. Scott Hill were Lester S. Hill. and Mrs. Theresa Thomp- oo \. = [eM Thomas George Bodine, Milford; | C 

wife, Dorothy Aaron Darl- nell, Bishopville; eight united in marriage on Sat- The marriage was per- son, Siloam Springs, Ark., Births: Mr. and Mrs, Willie Lofland, Bridge- . 
ing; two sons, Ronald and WILLOW GROVE -Ruth brothers, Charles of urday evening, June 25, formed by Rev. William sister of the bride. Paul: and Barb ara O'Day, ville: | 

Marvel, both of near Bishop, Md., Norwood R. during a double ring, H. Miller with music by : el. Discharges: Susan Leh- po 
Wyoming; a daughter, Willow Grove, died Fri- of Friendship, Md., James candlelight ceremonyat Cal- Mrs. Thelma Miller. Denise Cain, Harrington, Hareingion, gin iM. Sud man, Dorey Banks, Rose | 
Betty Lou Cooper of near day, July 29, at Wilming- of Frankford, Paul of Wil- vary Wesleyan Church in The bride was given in friend of the bride and p ©. Bridgeville, boy. Coenen, Ellen Russell, | 
Wyoming; two brothers, ton Medical Center after a liamsville, William and Harrington. marriage by her uncle, groom. ’ Autust1 "Adeline Shumar, Clarence | 
Thomas E. of Miramar, long illness. Preston, both of Berlin The bride is the daugh- Mr. Elmer Minner. Guest book attendant A Fone Nicole Wright. . 

Fla. ‘and Maurice of Mary- She is survived by one Md., Jessie of Selbyville, ter of Mrs. Evelyn. J. The maid of honor was Was Miss Michele Rust, Diogo, Houston; ‘Bob Rob. August 5 J 

del; seven grandchildren brother, Frank Edward and Clarence of Millsboro; Smith of Harrington and Miss Kim Roe, Harrington, Milford, friend of the . =". 0" Dorothy Mel. Births: Mr. and Mrs. ( 

and a great-grandchild. Baynard of New York City three sisters, Elizabeth the late Wm. John Smith. friend of the bride. bride. “son ? Greenwood: Thomas Richard and Janet Colli- 

Services were Monday and a foster sister, Mrs. Leonard and Emma Fore- The groom is the son of Bridesmaids were Miss The best man was Bill Peck Harrington; Teron son, Harrington, boy. 
afternoon at 2 at the Fer- Elizabeth Jones of Willow man, both of Berlin and Mrs. Dorothy Hill of Har- Peni Galentine, Harring- Winkler, Harrington, ’ 2 ; 

guson & Hayes Funeral Grove. Louise Johnson of Dover; : friend of the groom. 

Home, 140 South State She was a member of and one grandson. Ushers were Greg Cain, - K t G | 

St.. Dover. Burial was in: St. Paul AME Church, Charles J. Korbel Harrington, friend of the en enera ( 

Lakeside Cemetery, Willow Grove. 1 HARRINGTON: .Chitles ; greeny ad Wayne Burd, 
ervices were a .m, r : r ord, cousin o : 

De Damar. Saturday at St. Paul AME J. Korbel, 73, of 8309, 25th 3 F. d r mi n g ton groom. 7-27-77 thru 82-77 Discharges: Betty Jones, 

butions to the American Church, Willow Grove. Ave., Jackson Heights, by Mildred Gray Ring bearer was Wayne Bessie Meding, Sharon 

Cancer Society, 5 Reed Interment was at the N.Y. died Monday morn- yi : Hurd, Jr., Milford, cousin Admissions: Diane Beavers, Patricia 
St. Dover. Church cemetery. ing in New York City Hos- of the groom. Spence, Felton; Patricia McCreary, Samuel Benson, 

; pital after a long illness. : A reception was held McCreary, Greenwood; Edward Gourley, Helen 

Edith W. Wheeler Mr. Korbel retired sev- Mrs. Ruth Grant a long urday. following the ceremony at Raymond Gulliver, Felton; Graisbery, Diane Spence, 

Miss Sarah E. Hostetler ; eral years ago as an in- time resident. of Farming- Mr. and Mrs. William (Collins Hall, Asbury Kevin Carter, Felton; Raymond Gulliver, George - 

GREENWOOD-Sarah E. Wa BRINGTON Bin W. staller for Western Elect- ton, passed away Monday Messick were guests of United Methodist Church. Arthur Warrener, Freder- Green. 
Hodiotlor. (82. ‘of near hy , 12 ror rie Co. morning at Fletcher's Mr. and Mrs. Bill ‘Dicker- Following a wedding trip ica; Doris Townsend, Births: Mr. and Mrs. 

Greenwood, died Friday at iy t St. died Tuesday, Among the survivors are Nursing’ Home near son of  Munqu,- Pa. “over '{o Ocean City, the couple Felton; Alfred Stogdon, Leon Spence Jr., Felton, 
’ ugust 2, in Milford Me- pis wife, Mary; two sons, Felton. She was buried the weekend. They ‘all at- is living near Harrington. «Felton. boy. | 

Milford Memorial Hospital 

i For Your Information 

     

     
     

  

    

     

  

   

  

   

morial Hospital after a 
—— a 

protecting the mortal remains of the de- . 
: ceased and as the focal point of the final 
memory of the funeral service. 

One’s desire to honor the dead should 
be kept in proper perspective with the 
financial status of the surviving family. 

       

  

‘N.Y.; one daughter, 

Charles of San Francisco, 
Calif.; John of Smithtown, 

Vir- 

ginia Somerville, of Jack- 

50 Commerce St., where 
friends may call tonight. 
Burial will be in Holly- 
wood Cemetery. 

Clifford L. “Chick” Rentz 

years ago, as shop foreman 
for George & Lynch Inc. 

The funeral was private. 

Mr. 

Tuesday at St. Johnstown 
Cemetery. 

Mis§ Nancy Combs of 

of Paris, Tennessee. 

Mr. Lester Hatfield and 
Neil Legates were in 

Deal's Island, Md. on Sat- 

tended the Horse Show 
there on Saturday and 
then to Sussex, N.J. on 
Sunday. 

Moore enjoyed the beauti- 
ful Blue Ridge Parkway 
and Kings Dominion in 
Virginia on their motor- 
cycle. 

  

    OUR § Ih! 

  

50 Commerce St. 

  
  

Community Singers 

The Community Singers 
announces’ its Board of Di- 
rectors for the 1977-78 

season as follows: Presi- 
dent, Jane Knight; Vice- 
President, Trudy Ruehr- 

Manager, Jean Prettyman; 
Librarian, Jerry LeMun- 
yon; Public Relations, Peg- 
gy Long; Soprana Section 
Captain, Nancy Faries; 
Alto Section Captain, Mari- 

Dear friends, son Heights, N.Y.; and a Wrightstown, New Jersey = The Farmington Soft- 

w sister, Mary Korbel of has returned home after ball Team won their 

The family of the deceased, in select- Harrington; and three spending a week as a championship Thursday, 
ing a casket, should be guided by a grandchildren. guest of Mr. and Mrs. Al- Aug. 4th, 10 to 9. H ct MN Of i 

realistic consideration of their on hy Services will be Thurs- len Arthur. Visiting the Miss Cindy Foskey, Al- e ew icers 
standard and financial circumstances. day morning at 10 at the Arthurs this week are Mr. bert Laramore Jr. and : 

The casket serves the dual purpose of McKnatt Funeral Home, and Mrs. Clayton Collier Mr. and Mrs. Buckey 
Frank Matthews; and Or- 
chestra Section Captain, 
Ethelwyn Worden. 

Auditions for the smash 
Broadway hit “Hello, Dol- 
ly!” will be held Septem- 

  

To The 

Bride-To-Be: 

! ~ mund; Secretary, Kathy on Wagner; Tenor Section ber 6 and 7 in the Wes- 

FREDERICA-Clifford L. co: HA Wetherhold; ~~ Treasurer, Captain, Janice Wagner; ley College Lewis Wells 

“Chick” Rentz, 72, of 242 ne ~ 7 “ Cc natt Arlene Spina; Business Bass Section Captain, Theatre at 6 p.m. 

Spring Valley, High Point | z Z 
Park, Frederica, died July | Our. i ok F | H 

31 at his home after a | 

Mr. Rentz retired four min a HEART 

  

    
    a= p— oe : after 31 years. : | LEOUSIDE RPG 0 HARRINGTON, DEI. : 2 
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   AREA CHUR RECTOR 
HARRINGTON BAPTIST CHURCH 

  

Y 
Your wedding is the most THE UNITED CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 

METHODIST CHURCH Liberty St. - W.P. Watson, pastor Rev. Robert F. Burdette pastor 3 

GREENWOOD 3405 a.m, Syney Se 398-4193 important day of your 
Rev. James B. Doughten 9:45 a.m. .Sunday School 10:30 a.m. Radio Ministry WTHD, 

10:50 a.m. Morning Worship Telephodes: Office 349-4047; Home: Milford : ; 
M9-4324 he 11:00 a.m, Morning Worship 7 pm. Evening Service life. Let everyone know : 

EPWORTH ; 5:45 p.m. Acteens BERNADETTE'S R. C. CHURCH 
a.m. Worship 6 p.m. Adult Choir practice 

St. Bernadette’'s R. C. Church Mass 
Sunday 9:30 a.m. Confession before 
Mass 

WEST HARRINGTON 

UNITED METHODIST CHARGE 

K. Wayne Grier, Minister 

398-8367 

Trinity - 

9:45 a.m. Sunday School 
TODD'S CHAPEL 
10 a.m. Worship 
11 a.m. Sunday School 
GREENWOOD 
10 a.m. Sunday School 
11:15 a.m. Worship 

ST. STEPHEN'S 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
Raughley Hill Road 

it with invitations from the 7 p.m. Evening Worship 

Wednesdays - 7:00 P.M., 

and Bible Study 

Thursday's 6 p.m. RA's, GA's 

2nd Monday - 
BYW 

ASBURY UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

Rev. Alvin Willink 

Prayer 

Baptist Women and Harrington Journal. 
Harrington 

10 a.m. Church School 

The Rev. Bruce M. Shortell 10 a.m. Sunday School i1 a.m. Worship 
398-3710 11 a.m. Morning Worship Ist & 3rd Sunday nights 6:30 p.m. 

6 p.m. Junior and Senior U.M.Y.F. UM.Y.F. 
9:15 - Church School and Adult Dis- 
cussion. 
1st & 3rd Sunday: Holy Communion; 
2nd & 4th Sunday: Morning Prayer 

7 p.m. Evening Worship Prospect = Version 

8:45 a.m. Church School 
9:45 a.m. Worship 
1st & 3rd Sunday nights 6:30 p.m. 

HOUSTON UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

cups, wedding knives,     
Jrednasday i 0 para, a vening 9:30 a.m. Morning Worship U.M.Y.F. : : ° 

Si, d ealing, pervice; dl p.m. 10:45 a.m. ie School 3rd Wednesday every month 7 p.m. and small gifts. 
ible Study Family night covered dish dinner   1st Monday - 7:30 p.m. Women meet 

2nd Tuesday - 7:30 p.m., Vestry 

meet INDEPENDENT 
BIBLE FELLOWSHIP CHURCH 

Waar 1iberty Street 

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 

Sunday Worshp 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday Evening 7:30 p.m. 
Wednesday Evening 7:30 p.m. 

Iva. yUWaldi, 

CALVARY WESLEYAN CHURCH 

Harrington 

Rev. William H. Miller, pastor 

Salem - Farmington 

8:45 a.m. Worship, 1st & 
Sundays 
9:30 a.m. Church School 

3rd Call us at the 

Harrington 
Journal 

398-3206 
1 Commerce St. 

Attend The 
Church Of 
Your Choice 

9:45 a.m. Sunday School 
10:50 p.m. Morning Worship Service 
7 p.m. Evening Worship 
Thursday, 6:20 p.m., Girls’ Choir; 7 
p.m., Mid-Week Service, 8 p.m., 
Senior Choir 

  Bethel - Andrewville 

A
 

8:45 a.m Worship, 2nd & 4th Sun 
days 
9:30 a.m. Church School 

2 ddSLOL     
  

  This Section is through Courtesy of : 

Quillen Dairy Market Price Funeral Home 
6 Dorman St. Harrington 

Dorman St. 398-4587 Robert E. Price, Jr. 
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J KRAUSE IEwi-rie 
> 

SUDLERSVILLE, MD. Ten Steiger tractors Cummings Company who make the large horse 
ranging from 210 H.P. to 325 H.P. pulling power motors for the Steigers. Jack Johnson, 

various types of implements over a farm near President of Steiger in from Fargo, N.D. who 

Rt. 301 and Sudlersville; Md, last Tuesday (Aug. was attending a dealers convention in Wash- 

ond) as C.B. Hoober Equipment, Inc. of Sudlers- ington D.C. and Don Owens, the national sales 
{ : “Stei i manager were present. Also on hand was Earl 

Te Md. held =u-open hones and, iSieiger Pied Christensen, who was the first recognized dealer 

On hand were C.B. Hoober, Sr. and son C.B. for Steiger when they started producing trac- 

Hoober, Jr., from Intercourse, Pa. and son- tors in the early years of the Steiger Com- 

in-law Daryl Peifer now managing the Sudlers- pany. Christensen hails from Elbow Lake, Minn. 

ville,” Md. site to welcome 400 farmers from in the famed Red River Valley section. 

near by farms as well as some from Dela- Doug and Morris Steiger started the company 

ware. Walter Schiff of Harrington, a Steiger by building the first Steiger in one of their 

owner, was on hand to witness the new Steiger barns on their dairy farm. Dairy farmers: they 

tractors in operation. ; were but in the huge rugged country of up 

The demonstrations were designed to show country Minnesota, the Steiger brothers were to 

the folks how the 325 Panther Steiger could become famous by designing the _mammouth 

drag a 41 ft. disc made by Krouse across the tractor. “The soil and terrain there is such that 

fields with relative ease. The Wildcat 210 H.P. when it is dry everywhere it is still tough 

pulled a 30 ft. Wil-Rich Field Cultivator as getting the ground plowed, but when it is wet 

another Cougar 251 pulled a 10 bottom row everywhere, it is overly wet in that country”, 

plow with ease., The Wil-Rich Company has according to Bob Neva, Regional Sales Manager 

‘designed an 18 bottom row plow which the for Steiger. Neva hails from Lake Crystal, 
Steiger has already tried and successfully pulled Minn. in the heart of the Red River Valley of 

at speed of 5 m.p.h. It is said that the 18 Minnesota. | 

bottom plow can plow 15 to 18 acres an hour. One of the trade marks of the Steiger, and 

During the day the highlight of the festivities the aspect of the tractor which made the 

aside from the field demonstrations was the Steiger brothers famous is the 4 wheel drive. 

noon lunch and talks by various representatives Designed primarily for the wet country of Min- 

T THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, DELAWARE " _ MSTEIGER 
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performance points from the Steiger tractor. 
With the 4 wheel drive, the floatation device 
and traction enable the tractor to perform under 

the most extreme of conditions. In addition to 
this the 4 wheel drive gives the tractor speed, 
versatility with less soil compaction under all 
sorts of terrain. : ae 

The Steiger was not the first 4 wheel driven 
tractor in the U.S. The Massey Ferguson, the 
first 4 wheel driven tractor, had about 170 H.P. 

The Steiger brothers (Doug and Morris) built 
and sold their first Steiger in 1957. Today the 
Steiger is designed to handle large jobs for the 
farmer whether it be for leveling and clear- 
ing land as 1st Colony in North Carolina used 
the tractors or working in rice fields in Texas 
or “on the A. Duda & Sons tract 
in Ovieda, Florida where this farming family 
grows radishes, corn, lettuce, carrots, tomatoes 
in a mass production way. The Duda operation 
is locatediin other states than Florida like the 
Imperial Valley of California, or in the potato 
country of Idaho. It is estimated that the Duda 
family run operation tills more than a 1,000,000. 
Their farming operation is such that they need 
power and speed to clear the land fast to get 
another crop in behind the one coming off. 
The Steiger...and only the Steiger can fill this 
particular need for- the Duda farming opera- 
tion. The Duda farms own 35 Steigers. 

  

of Steiger including representatives from the nesota, it has proven to be the big selling and 

  

  

    

  

'" “CB. Hoober. Sr., Charles B. Hoober     * Pictured at Su ersville, Md. at the Hoober “Steiger Field Day”, August 2, 1977 left to right, ol 
, Jr., Jim Proctor, Sales Mgr. and son-in-law Daryl Peifer, 

  

  
  

Mgr. of Sudlersville operator. 
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A cake baked locally showing version of the new   
       

26 ft. Krause: discs behind a Steiger. 

  

  
  Steiger 450 Tiger. , 1 
  

  

  

| | 

"Best Of The West 
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PAGE SEVEN 

oe 

{SUNFLOWER 

~ C.B.Hoober & Sons Stage Field Day For Steigers ~~ 
The price of the Steiger ranges from as low 

as $35,000 to the new 450 H.P. model which 
costs about $115,000. The price will fluctuate 
depending on the type of tires on the traec- 
tor. 

The Cummings diesel motor is the one which 
the Steiger uses. In some models Steiger the 
Caterpiller motor is used. The first Steiger 
motor was the Detroit diesel, which is the one 
used today and built today: by GMC to be used 
in trucks, tractors, ete. The current contract 
is with Cummings. The 450 H.P. Cummings 
whith is used in the Tiger I costs in the 
neighborhood of $15,000 according to Malcolm 
Carrick the Cummings representative from Bal- 
timore who was also on hand for the field day. 

The Cummings Company is the largest in- 
dependent manufacturer of diesel engines. The 
main plant is located at Columbus, Ind. They . 
have 16 plants all over the country. The largest 
Steiger and the largest tractor in the world in 
its class carries the 450 H.P. Cummings. It is a 
6 cylinder with a 1150 cubic inch displace- 
ment, 6 1/4 in. bore and a 6 1/4 in stroke. 
According to Carrick the cubic inch displace- 
ment and the stroke is what, rates horse power. 
With this rating of horsé power, the Steiger 
450 H,P. is capable of doing the work of 6 of 
the largest tractors made by their competitors. 

    

of the display items at the Steiger Field Day Demon 
“stration. ; 

  

  

ARN 

     
Cummings engine, in line 6 Cylinder. One |   
  

  

   
  

The East’’ 
  

1 -." pi “YOUR EASTERN SHORE HEAVY 
TILLAGE HEADQUARTERS" 

4 

  

Contact:     RR oR SRO EN = SEEN SA 

41 ft. Krause. behind a Steiger. In front of discs are Malkus brothers, 
Black Water Farms, Cambridge who are paid owners of Steiger Tractors.     
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For Further Information 
And Complete Details 

Daryl Peifer Mgr. 

Jim Proctor Sales Mgr. 
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Steiger dragging a 10 bottom plow cutting a 21   

  

ft. 

  

swath across a sun parched 
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# Near Harrington. 4 bedroum, Cape Cod, base- 
~ ment. Carpeted throughout. Heated utility shed. 

INCOME PROPERTY 
Railroad Ave., Harrington, 
house. Up and down on each side. Each unit has 3 

_ brms. ., 1 bath down, liv. rm., eat in kitchen. Good 

2 unit apartment 

  

baths, formal dining rm. and family rm., barn w/5 i = 
box stalls, post and rail fencing, priced % sell. 

  

  Land Values     

70’ x 120’ and 50° x Bs 

be enjoyed.     
Harrington. 2 lots on Milby and Franklin Streets. 

Country Lots southeast of Harrington. Total of five 
ranging from 1/2 ac. to 1 ac. plus. Priced from 
$4250 up. Good building sites. 

  

Kenny Cannon. Thanks 
again for a job well done. 

    

  

Charles Chaffinch) clinched 
third with Alan taking 

Base Hospital To 
Conduct Physicals 

The U.S. Air Force 
Hospital at Dover AFB 
will conduct a physical ex- 
amination day on 
Saturday, Aug. 13th, for 
military dependent child- 
ren, beginning at 8 a.m. 
These physicals will be 
given for college student 
requirements, sports 
programs for the entire 
school year, and for those 
children entering the 
Delaware School System 
for the first time. 

will be participating in 
basketball or some other 
sport later in the year, 
the physical should be 
done now. 

Parents of military de- 
pendents are also advised 
to bring their children to 
the base hospital sometime 
prior to the Aug. 13th 
date to have all laboratory 
requirements completed. 
This will allow the examin- 
ation to be tompleied . KS 
quickly, because lab work 
will have been done ahead 

of time. The laboratory 

and the completed 
examination form to the 
main lobby of the base 
hospital. 

OSORIO ATT", 
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Century Electric 
Prompt and dependable service for 

all your electrical needs. | 

24-Hour emergency service. Call and 

compare our prices, you'll be glad you 

! 

398-4319   
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‘Big Thursday Half Price Sale 

0% OFF 
Big Thursday 

Friday Evening 
Sussex Central High School a 
Band Concert 

The Banjo Dusters : 

Location: Cubalo Park : 
Saturday Booths with Food, Crafts, 

and Games 

0%" 0% 0% % :
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Parents of these children 5 
are ‘requested to obtain . ES 
the physical examinations 3 Big Days = 
forms from the administra- Thursday August 11 9-9 3 : 
tive office of the school id ! ES 3 

Country setting. 2 acres with above-ground swim- their "children will. be Fri ay, August 12 9-9 a 

ming pool. 2 bedronths furnished trailer, ready. to attending. Even if a child Saturday, August 13 9-6 3 
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Thread Your Way Through The Sewing Maze 
With so many new fib- This multi-fila- tension easily and quickly. rough needles can break pucker. Haousewise Helps 

ers song ales ol the ment core is uniform in Finally, it is smooth thread or damage fabric. b Cotton wrapped polyest- Hous th ha | 
market, ome Seam re size, durable, and very enough to resist the Also use the correct size er thread is truly a thread (voperative Extension 
es’ are often confused strong. It also has “give” friction caused by sewing. and type of needle for the for most fabrics, natural or Service 
about what kind of thread so that the thread will not Ms. Goszyk offers some fabric. synthetic, knit or woven ‘Bo “LvuntHershev 
Is Sehle for which break easily when stress is tips for more successful 6. If the fabric puckers, says Ms. Goszyk. It ean By~ “Lynn“Hershey 

: : applied, an important fac- sewing with the new poly- the stitch length may be also be used for top-stitch- | 
Several large sewing tor in seams. ester core thread: too short. ing or other decorative 

supply companies have re- The polyester core is 1. Thread your sewing 7. Check the pressure functions. thus savin Spending your formative worn them for 20 years Be sure outside drainage | 
cently introduced cotton- wrapped in cotton to make machine correctly. Many foot. Too great a pressure 2 boz I ng years in the Southwest was beside the point. They is adequate. Spread a lay- \ 

wrapped polyester core a single strand. Then two problems with threads are 1d 1 OUP SOWINE DOX Irom he lms disadvantages if were still precious to me. er of moisture-barrier ma- : ; could cause uneven layers clutter of many different g you P : ; \ 
thread that can be used or more strands are twist- actually caused by improp- / of fabric which might of thrend happen to move to Dela- I have since learned to terial over the soil of the : 
for most sewing needs. ed together to form the er threading. ypes of threads. ware later on. In arid cope with dampness and crawl space under the 
Janet Goszyk, Delaware actual thread. The cotton 2. Keep the sewing: Arizona the words “humid- avoid mildew. You can house. 
extension home economist, wrap improves sewability, machine oiled and lint-free. ity” and “mildew” are too. Air conditioning and Mildew prefers dirt, so 
explains why this new and gives protection 3. Sew with an even virtually unknown. (When dehumidifiers are extreme- keep things as clean as i 

. thread works successfully against the heat of an speed for uniform stitches. the humidity is always ly helpful. But if you don’t possible in areas where it's | 
with so many different ‘iron. 4. Make a test seam to wa PWR zero, who needs to know have either of those, there likely to grow. | 

fabrics. _ ~ Cotton covered polyest- be sure the stitch size is - about it?) are other ways to fight Mildew also thrives on | 
When a thread is made ‘er, then, works successful correct and thé upper and I, can remember my the fuzzy fungus. dampness, so be “sure { 

of a combination of fibers, Jy with most fabrics strong lower tensions are balanc- mother hanging the laun- It's important to shoes, bathing suits and 5 
it takes on the best:char- enough to hold seams ed. Also try a zig-zag August 10 - Farm and August 10th is the date dry outside to dry on the remember that molds caus- other articles are dry i 
acteristics of each, she firmly in laundering #nd. stitch to see if the thread Home Field Day for the 1977 Farm and line behind our home on ing mildew are always before you put them away. 
says. The polyester core use. The thread is elastic is feeding correctly. August 14-19 - Michigan Home Field Day at the the range. As soon as she hanging around in the air Spread out damp | ti 
is made of single fila- enough to make stitches 5. Be sure your sewing State Exchange Trip University of Delaware had hung it all up, she’d waiting for a chance to washcloths and towels in- § F 
ments of polyester which that resist breaking and machine needle is in good August 27 - State Fun farm near Georgetown. move back to where she'd grow on something. They stead of folding them. | v 
are twisted together to puckering. It is even in ‘condition. Needles don’t Day, Petersburg, 83 p.m. This year will be the big- started and take it all can’t grow without food, Stretch out wet shower p 
form a multi-filament. diameter to move under last forever, and blunt or to 10 p.m. gest yet, with displays, down again. It dried that however, and they favor a curtains. Dry soiled arti- t 

: : tours and demonstrations fast in the desert air. diet of natural materials-- cles before putting them | e 
covering many areas of life So I was totally unpre- cotton, linen, rayon, silk, into the hamper. If you've 

PS PS ® today in homes and on our pared for Delaware's, wool, leather, paper. dampened some items, put | t 

New Swine Unit To Be On Vv farms. A wide range of dampness, and the result- They are most likely to them into the refrigerator la 
33 research projects and their ing mildew which seems to grow in places that are until you get around to | P 

: results will be available sprout overnight like evil damp, warm, dark and ironing them. | Cl 

The University of Dela- capacity for 90 sows and up-to-date manure vegetables and ornamental for review. Projects greygreen moss. still, like basement closets. Make use of chemicals 4 th 

ware's new swine produc- should produce approxi- handling system which is a crops. There will also be a include testing new varie- Miraculously, the Extension home that absorb moisture. | : tion unit at the George- mately 1500 forty-pound unique combination of diagnostic plant clinic and ties of.field and vegetable ‘Wilmington-area tempera- economists say ventilation Silica gel and activated st 
town Substation will be on feeder pigs annually; once flush gutters and flood a special homemakers’ pro- Crops, new chemicals, ture never got up to 90 is a key weapon in the alumina will not harm | st 
view August 10 as part of it is in operation. The unit 8ates, slatted floors and a' gram. methods of controlling degrees our first summer war against mildew. The fabrics. Put them in open sl 
the Agricultural College’s consists of the following two-stage lagoon for hold- Activities begin at 9:30 weeds and insects, uriga- here. (It was 1967, in case contents of closets and containers in your closets, ic 
annual Farm and Home sections: breeding, gesta. ing animal waste until it a.m. and conclude with a tion, and new production you're wondering.) But drawers should be aired or hang them in cloth ; 

Field Day. According to tion, farrowing = and can be spread on cropland. watermelon break at 3:30. techniques that insure since the humidity hardly regularly. Open windows bags. The dry gr anules ( T 
extension livestock special- nursery. Besides this new swine A traditional fried chicken higher yields and better ever got below 90, we and doors when it’s drier may also be scattered le 
ist Dr.’ Richard E. Fowler, production unit, visitors to lunch will be available at crops: Clinics, tours and were all pretty miserable. outside than in. Run an directly on articles stored | C 
the unit, which is now in Special features of the Field Day will be able to noon in the grove (tickets demonstrations will be I could have stood it electric fan in places that, in boxes or trunks. C 

the final stages of con- installation include an visit research and demon- $2). For further informa- available during the day. -though, if I hadn't dis- can’t be exposed to outside Mildew-resistant spray | e: 
struction, is designed to energy saving evaporative stration plots related to tion contact your county Also, on display for the covered malevolent green breezes. products are also available. ty 
produce feeder pigs. ‘cooling system in the the production of corn, extension office in Newark day will be Faith mold all A over the Try also to control the For more information on Se 

The facility has the breeding section and an = soybeans, commercial Dover or Georgetown. N Mcllvain’s top winning enormous Arizona pine causes of dampness. Vent preventing and treating ( d 
: Horticulture Display from cones that had decorated the clothes drier to the mildew, contact your coun- « B 

the Horticulture Contest our Christmas mantel for outside. Replace cracked ty extension office. Don't | le 
last Spring. Also, on dis- years. It was also on my mortar in the basement, let this sneaky fungus ruin el 
play will be the Broadkill tooled leather riding boots. and consider a waterproof- your pine cones, riding | 
Kool Kats window display. The fact that I hadn't ing material for the walls. boots, or anything else! B: 
This club took top honors | : T 
last fall in the state com - : po ( 
petition. The 4-H leaders @ : \ 
association will be present Woo ri £2 4a A Mem ers Ul 
making refreshments = 
available. Plan to have a / | z 
chicken platter with us. ® @ | = 

The 1977 Delaware WwW At Stat F 2 | E 
State Fair has come and in e a r il = 
gone. 4-H'ers put quite a Ke = 
lot of work into making it =( 
a success. We would like Members of the Wood- first place honor, Charlie sisted of Doug Corey and E 
to thank all those 4-Hers bridge Future Farmer taking sixth and Kevin Vicki Morrone. E 
who .seryed as hosts and. Chapter-recently, participa... eighth. The following. members = | z 
hostesses at the Fair. ted in several judging con- The dairy products teain. _ entered premium winning © = = 
Among the members were: tests and activities at the (Doug Griffin, Robbie projects: Jeff Adams, Mike rE 
George Scott, Anne Delaware State Fair. Thomas, Mike Calvanesa). Calvanesa, Gordon Clark- E 
Vincent, Tracy Pavlik, The agronomic crops placed second as a team; son, Doug Corey, Landy x 
Eddie and Gail Jestice, team (Landy Correll, Earl eight, nine and ten respec- Correll, James Dill, Robert = 
Steve Majchrzak, Nora Lockerman, Jeff Wheatley) tively in individual Downes, Doug Griffin, - 
Cannon, : H.D. Parsons, finished second while in- competition. Carla Vanderwende, and = 
Jim Hukill, Teresa Tharp, dividually Jeff was second Tye Jivestock team (Loy- Ken Wilson. E 
Pam Knopp, Clay Vincent, overall with Landy and ,} Bender. Dale Dickerson = 
Sarah Hukill, Landy Earl tied for third. Ken Wilson) was fifth.  reesoesssnssssssss : 
Correll, Kim Knopp, Sam _ The poultry team (Jeff [oval was tenth individual: | 3 
Hopkins, Janet Cannon, Baker, Mark DeCarlo y “ m 

; e ’ LBy. I know at last what 
Ea] fpockerman, Charlie Mike Tennefoss) was ET horse team (Kay distinguishes men from I 

affinch, Susan Jestice, second in the state with pratt Debbie Slater) was animals: financial 
Soo Mii shell, lg Jeff earning second in- goyenth. worries.” 

cllvain, ike Pavlik, dividually and Mike tenth." : Gall Mellvaiky. Connie Esk. the im ir el The vegetable team con- Jules Renard 

ridge, Vance Phillips, (Keith Andrews, Alan 
4.7 acres near Harrington, 3 birm. rancher w/z] Carla Vanderwende and Bailey, Kevin Bailey, 

Alice’ s Clothes Tree 
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    ed acres. Full bath, notty pine interior. slips may be obtained from 

    
  

  

  

   

  

  

   

Harrington. 2 story, 3 brm older home. Well| possibilities...paved drive, single car garage. the information desk in : "House of Distinctive Apparel 5 

| preserved, paneled, 2 car garage which opens| Owner must sacrifice...offers needed, Any type of: the main lobby of the i is 

; 7 onto an alley. Fenced yard. Priced in mid-20’s.! financing acceptable. ] hospiel on Saturdsy | Long Neck Mid bossex : 

_ Harry G. Farrow Barbara Elliott | i Shopping Center Shopping Center i 

| 398.3250 678-2647 | S0cdeevessseense [River Store] Millsboro, Delaware pk 
mo Do not wake misfortune 945-2910 934-9686 i       
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WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 1977    

Keith S. Burgess - Sports Editor 
Raymond A. Blanchette - Asst. Sports Editor 

   

    

   
   

    

  

    Passwaters, Breeding 
Win Twin 20 Program 
Bob Passwaters of Mil- 

ton and Walt Breeding of 
Federalsburg picked up 
victories in a wild Twin 20 
program at the George- 
town Speedway Friday 
evening. 

In the first modified fea- 
ture, Donnie Joseph 
launched his Bob Wright 
Pinto over a front wheel 
coming out of the fourth 
turn and flipped end-over- 
end down the front 
straight to the starter’s 
stand. Joseph was badly 
shaken but was not ser- 
iously injured. 

On the restart, Larry 
Tucker jumped into the 
lead followed closely by 
Charlie Phillips and Bud 
Coverdale. Gary Trice 
exploded a rear tire on lap 
twelve bringing out the 
second caution. At the 
drop of the green, Walt 
Breeding “shot into the 
lead followed by Bill Tow- 
ers and Stan Busby. 

At the finish it was 
Breeding, Towers, Busby, 
Tucker, and Phillips. 

In the second twenty, 

|= 
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Have your heater cleaned and 

checked for the upcoming season... 
1 day notice is all that's. needed.... 

Don’t be left in the cold.... 
We are right here in town 

and can do the job. 

John Donato 
398-8248 

42 Commerce St. Harrington 
SIRE Rn nnn nnn nnuT 

Breeding flew from his 
eleventh starting position 
to the lead in five laps. 
He was starting to pull 
away from second place, 
runner Phillips when Joe 
Langshaw spun in the first 
turn and Breeding, with 
no place to go, slammed 
into Langshaw. Breeding 
was the more shaken of 
‘the two and was treated 
at the scene for a cut 
elbow. 

Bob Passwaters took the 
lead on the restart chal- 
lenged by Stan Busby and 
Gary Trice. Busby man- 
aged to get under Pass- 
waters but was only able 
to hold his lead for five 
laps when Passwaters 
again went into the lead. 

In the final turn Busby 
locked bumpers with Pass- 
waters and both cars 
nearly spun. Pass- 
waters got things back 
under control and shot to 
the checker. Gary Trice 

just barely edged out Bus- 
by for second. Tucker fin- 
ished fourth followed by 
Calvin Musser, Phillips, 
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Johnny Parker and Paul 
Weaver. 
Sammy Davis lead wire- 

to-wire to pick-up his first 
late model victory of the 
season in his Davis Truck- 
ing Chevy. Davis held off 
a three car challenge by 
Chuck Graves, Ronnie La- 
Vere, and Wayne Cusick. 
G.C. Norris finished fifth 
followed by H.R. Bailey, 
Kelly Hastings and Earl 
Ennis. : 
Heat Results: Mod. 1) Cal- 
vin Musser 2) Larry Tuck- 
er 3) . Charlie Phillips 
1) Bill Towers 2) Harold 
Bunting 3) Walt Breeding 
Late Model 1) Earl Ennis 
2) Larry Andell 3) G.C. 
Norris 

1) Sam Davis 2) Jim 
Goslee 3) Ronnie LaVere. 

i wri 
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DOVER. The entry list 
for the August 21st Atlan- 
tic Coast “300” NASCAR 
National Championship 
Modified race at Dover 
Downs International 
Speedway now totals over 
33 drivers with the 
August 15th entry dead- 
line still more than a week 
away. 
The list includes: John 

Anderson, pole sitter at 
Charlotte in 1976 and 
again at Daytona earlier 
this year; Richie Evans, 
1973 NASCAR National 
Modified Champion, 
Maynard Troyer, winner 
of the 1976 Trenton Race 
of Champions; Geoff 
Bodine, world record hold- 
er (Dover - 144.051 MPH) 
and winner of many major 
modified events plus num- 
erous New England track 
Championships; Jerry 
Cook, five-time NASCAR 
National Modified Champ- 
ion; Charlie Jarzombek, 
reigning track champion at 
Freeport and Riverhead 
Speedways in New York; 
Melvin Swisher, 1976 
North Carolina State Modi- 
fied Champion; Harry 
Gant, winner of this 
year’s National Champ- 
ionship Modified events at 
Daytona and Charlotte; 
Fred Harbach, reigning 

Atlantic Coast ‘300° 

Field Filling Rapidly 
track champion at Islip 
(NY), and New Egypt 
(NJ). 
Wayne Anderson, 

winner over Geoff Bodine 
in the 1977 Race of Champ- 
ions Qualifer at New 
Egypt; Merv Treichler, 
winner of the 1975 Tren- 
ton Race of Champions; 
Joe Thurman, former 
NASCAR National Late 
Model Sportsman Cham- 
pion; Satch Worley, reign- 
ing track champion at 
Ashville, Caraway, and 
Hickory .Speedways in 
North Carolina; and 
Lennie Pond, popular 
NASCAR Grand National 
driver now also competing 
in major modified and late 
Model Sportsman events. 

The schedule of events 
for the Atlantic Coast 

DELAWARE 

  

“300” calls for NASCAR 
registration and inspection 
from 6 a.m. to 10 a.m. on 
Saturday, August 20th. 
Practice is scheduled from 
10 a.m. to 2 p.m. when 
the first time trial session 
will determine the starting 
order for the first 15 cars. 
Following an afternoon 
practice period, starting 
positions 16 through 25 
will be determined at 5 
p.m. 
On Sunday, August 21st, 

the infield will open to 
patrons at 7 a.m. with 
grandstand gates opening 
at 8 a.m. Final Atlantic 
Coast “300” practice and 
qualifying for starting 
positions 26 through 33 
will begin at 12:01 p.m. 
with the race scheduled to 
start at 1:30 p.m. 
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Just A Reminder 
, To all planning to attend the Blue-Gold Foot- 

ball Game with the Harrington Little League: 
Buses will leave the Moose Home on August 13th 
at 10 a.m. you may bring a bag lunch if you wish 

If your manager hasn't gotten in contact with 
you and you wish to go call Mr. 
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Jarrell at 398- 

\ 

NBA Hotshot Contest 

Set For August 13 
On Saturday, August 13, 

the Kent County Division 
of Parks and Recreation 
will hold the second annual 
Pepsi-Cola NBA Hotshot 
competition at Tarburton 
Park on White Oak Road 
in Dover. 

The contest is open to 
any boys and girls from 9 
to 18 years old who are 
not members of a varsity 
high school or college bas- 

Archery Deer Hunting 

Regulations Announced 
Details of the 1977-78 

archery deer hunting sea- 
son for Bombay Hook and 
Prime Hook National Wild- 
life Refuges have been an- 

Hunting Seasons, Bag Limits 

Set For Game Birds | 
The Division of Fish and 

Wildlife has announced the 
1977-78 hunting seasons 

, and bag limits ‘for certain 
species of migratory game 
birds as set forth by the 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service. 

The season for’ mourning 
dove "hunting 'in>Delaware 
opens Sept. 10-Oct. 1 then 
reopens Nov. 21-Dec. 10 
and opens again Dec. 19- 
Jan. 14. The daily bag 
limit is 12 birds, with a 
possession limit of 24 
birds. The legal shooting 
hours for mourning dove 
are 12 noon to sunset. 

The season for rails and 
gallinules opens Sept. 1- 

  

  

33rd ANNUAL 

  12° 18 
  

Ph (301) 679-2288 

EAN (© 
MARYLAND 

St.Paul’ By-theSea 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN 

     

    

General Admission $2.00 — With Card or Ad $1.50 each person 
; Friday, Saturday, Sunday, Monday 1P .M. to 10 P.M. 

4-18 
AUGUST [8 
OceanCity Convention Hall 

Bellman Promotions and Management 

Rt. 7 Bradshaw, Maryland 21021 

pr 

    

  

   

  

Over70 
Exhibits 

All For Sale 

  

    

Nov. .9, with shooting 
hours from 1/2 hour be- 
fore sunrise to sunset. The 
bag limits for king and 
clapper rails are 10 daily 
(Singly or in aggregate of 
the two species) and 20 in 
possession. The bag limits 
for sora and Virginia rails 
are’ 25” daily “(singly ‘or ‘in 
aggregate of the two spec- 
ies) and 25 in possession. 
There will be a 15 bird 
daily limit with 30 in pos- 
session for gallinules for 
the 1977-78 season. 

Snipe hunting season 
opens Oct. 3-Nov. 5 and 
again Nov. 21-Jan. 31. 
with an 8 bird daily limit 
and 16 in possession. the 
legal shooting hours are 
from 1/2 hour before sun- 
rise to sunset. 

Hunters endeavoring to 
bag the daily limit of 5 
woodcock (10 in possess- 
ion) may do so when the 
woodcock season opens 

- 

Oct. 22-Nov. 5 and. again 
Nov. 21-Jan. 7, between 
the hours of 1/2 hour be- 
fore sunrise to sunset. 

” Sea ducks (scoters, 
eiders, and old squaws) 
may again be taken not 
less than 800 yards (1/2 
mile) seaward from the 
Delaware Bay or Atlantic 
Ocean shores beginning at 
an east-west line between 
Port Mahon and the Elbow 
Cross Navigation Light 
south to the Delaware- 
Maryland line. The season 
for sea duck hunting opens 
Oct. 1-Jan. 14 with a bag 
limit of 7 birds daily and 
14 in possession (in addi- 
tion to regular duck limits). 

The 1977-78 seasons for 
the remainder of the wa- 
terfowl species have yet to 
be finalized. Notification of 
these seasons will be 
forthcoming. 

  

1. Do you like raising livestock? 

2. Do you want a business of your own? 

* Professional Guidance 

* Exchange Membership 

Pee 
ZC Louua RD «4 

AL SS 

PROFIT 
_ RAISING EARTHWORMS 
Can You Answer “YES” ta These Questions? 

3. Do you need retirement orextra income? 

4. Do you have a back yard or other land” 

PERHAPS YOU CAN BECOME A WORM GROWER! 

IF ACCEPTED AS A PRODUCER, WE OFFER: 

'ACT TODAY! SEND FOR YOUR FREE BROCHURE! 

Send name, address, phone, description of facilities to: 

   

  

  

  

  

* Marketing Service 

* Complete Supplies 

= NATIONAL 
WORM GROWERS EXCHANGE, INC 

    \ 615 “A” STREET » SMYRNA, TENNESSEE 37167 » (615) 254-7327 /   
  

=f * WATCH 

]   

      

  
f 

OPEN HOUSE 
& FIELD DAY 

September 1, 977 

TWELCH'S 
SEED 

- SERVICE- 
Complete Information 
in Forthcoming Weeks 

¥ "You're Invited!" 
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nounced by Refuge Man- 
ager Don Perkuchin. 

The archery season on 
Bombay Hook will be on 
September 17 and 24 and 
October 1 and 8 on the 
regular deer hunting area 
along Dutch Neck Road. 

Permits will be issued 
on a first-come, first-serv- 
ed basis at Dutch Neck 
Gate one-half hour before 
legal shooting time on the 
day of the hunt. Hunters 

must be off the refuge by 
one hour after sunset. 
The South Upland Hunt- 

ing Area will be open to 
archery deer hunting with- 
out a permit during the 

, regular Delaware archery 
season. A shooting qualifi- 
cation card is required. 

The season dates at 
Prime Hook Refuge will 
conform to the regular. 
Delaware archery season. 

Archery hunting will again 
be permitted on the North 
Upland Hunting Area. 
This area comprises 2,320 
acres and is delineated on 
a map available at the 
Refuge Headquarters, Mil- 
ton, Delaware 19968. 

~ Regulations for both 
Refuges will be the same 
as State regulations cover- 
ing archery deer hunting 
with the fbllowing excep- 
tions: 

1. On Prime Hook Na- 
tional Wildlife Refuge 
every archer must obtain 
a free seasonal permit be- 
fore starting to hunt. At 
the end of the season, 
each archer must fill out 
the information requested 
on the permit and return 
it to Refuge Headquarters. 

2. Only blinds, plat- 
forms and scaffolds that 
can be erected and remov- 
ed at the end of each 
day’s hunt are permitted. 
Written permission from 
the Refuge Manager is 
required for the use of 
any: such artificial struc- 
tures. 

3. Archery hunters must 
show proof of completion 
of an archery qualification 
test. This test will consist 
of placing three out of five 
arrows in the 9 x 14 inch 

chest area of a standard 
size deer target at 25 
yards. Archers who 
qualified in 1974 are 
reminded that they must 
requalify this year since 
the qualifying card is only 
for a three year period. 

This year, six dates 
have been designated for 
archery qualification tests. 
On all dates, the target 
range will be open 
between the hours of 9 
a.m. and 12 noon. 

In the southern part of 
the State, the qualifying 
shoots will be held on 
August 13 and September 
10 at the Mid-Del Archers 
Range. To reach the club 
grounds, drive west of 
Harrington on State 
Highway 14, take Highway 
306 north to Vernon and 
then turn north on High- 
way 455. For information 
contact Charles Pearson of 
Felton. Call (302) 284-9162 
after 6 p.m. 

In the central part of 
the State, .the qualifying 
shoots will be held on 
August 6 and September 3 
at the Wildcat Archers 
Range. The club grounds 
are located along the St. 
Jones River just off High- 
way 10 between Highways 
13 and 113. For more in- 
formation contact Walter 
Schanding of Hartly. Call 
(302) 492-3601. 

The archery clubs 
sponsoring these qualifying 
shoots = request that 
archers arrive on the 
range with all their field 
equipment and dressed in 
hunting clothes. The shoot- 
ing test must be done 
with hunting arrows 
tipped with broadheads. 
Range Officers will make 
courtesy safety inspections 

> archery equipment. 

ketball team. Boys and 
girls will compete separ- 
ately in three age divis- 
ions, (9-12 years, 13-15 
and 16-18). : 

There is no entry fee. 
Competition for the 9-12- 
year-olds will begin at 9 
a.m. Entrants 13-15 years 
old will compete at 10 
a.m. and 16-18-year-olds 
should report at 11 a.m. 

Local winners in the six. 
divisions will advance to’ 
the area playoffs in Octo- 
ber. Last year a local 
youngster won the area 
playoffs and went on to 
compete in the area semi- 
finals at the Spectrum in 
Philadelphia. 

Sign Up For 

Bus Trip To 

Orioles Game 
On Saturday, September 

11, Kent County Parks 
and Recreation will 
sponsor a bus trip to see 
the Baltimore Orioles host 
the Cleveland Indians. The 
bus will depart at 9:45. 
a.m. from the Kent Coun- 
ty Courthouse on the 
Green_in Dover. A mini- 
mum of 50 people is need- 
ed to run the trip and a 
maximum of 80 people can 
go. 

The entire cost of the 
trip is $11 per person to 
cover transportation and a 
mezzanine box seat. Also 
included are a buffet din- 
ner and a question and 
answer session with an 
Orioles player or front 
office official after dinner. 

As the exciting race in 
the American League's 
Eastern Division moves 
toward its climactic finish, 
this series with the 
Indians could prove pivotal 
for the Orioles. For 
additional information or 
to sign up for the trip, 
call Kent County Parks 
and Recreation at 678-3100 
extension 257 or 258. 

Did You Know? 

When two or more 
motorcyclists are traveling 
together on the highway, 
maintaining a staggered 
file position and keeping a 
proper distance between 
vehicles are two important 
safety measures to re- 
member, according to the 
Delaware Safety Council. 

ERO RATER 

Of the 200 known spec- 
ies of oak, .75 are native 
to the United States. 

Read the Harrington Jounal 
2 00000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000 

Features 

(For F-100’s 

thru 250’s Twin 1) 

Alighvoers - $145 

    

Service Department 

@ Oil Change, Lube $12% 
@® Front End Alignment 

Regular Beams - $21 

~ AUGUST 
SPECIALS! 
ON ALL New & Used’ 

Cars-Vans-Trucks In Stock 

  

  

  

Attention Big Car Buyers! 

Webb's Ford extends 

6 months or 6,000 miles 

warranty on purchase of 

ANY CAR over $5.000.     

    

   

  

Lincoln & Mercury 

Milford, De. 

Webb's Ford, 

s22007) | 
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PAGE TEN 

Frederica Eyes Final 
Sewer Inspection 
FREDERICA. Frederica 

Council members in their 
Wednesday night meeting 
discussed when the final 
inspection of the sewer 
system recently installed 
in the Town would 
get its final in- 
spection as promised by 
the County officials. Of the 
approximately 300 houses 
in the Town about 230 
have been hooked to the 
sewer system. There re- 
main some 70 houses to be 
hooked to the system, ac- 

~ cording to Councilman LR. 
(Jim) Woodland. 

Councilman Sam Shumar 
asked fellow council mem- 
bers to fix the leak on 
Front Street. The leak in 

question has been there 
for the past two months. 
The problem the Town 
Council members have now 

in all the cases regarding 
maintenance to the install- 
ed sewer lines is to deter- 

DP&L To 
Delmarva Power and 

Light Co.’s 150,000 retail 
electric customers will pay 
an approximate $26 million 
more annually in electric 
bills, due to the Public 
Service Commission’s 
(PSC) approval Friday of 

~~ the utility's requested rate 
increase. \ 

Residential customers, 
however, will pay a small- 
er increase due to the 
commission's decision to 
increase costs also for 
special industrial con- 
sumers known as “Q” cus- 
tomers. $ 

Through a contractual 
agreement with the utility, 
these customers were 
granted lower rates in ex- 
change for agreeing to 

mine who has the respon- 
sibility of fixing the lines 
where leaks occur. Is¢it a 
matter for Central Con- 
struction Co., a New Jer- 
sey based outfit, which 
laid the lines or is it with- 
in the province of the. 
Town. “Each case must be 
looked at individually”, ac- 
cording to Mayor George 
(Bud) Nashold. 

In addition to the water 
line leak, Sam Shumar 

said the “...sewer line at 
one place near the pump- 
ing station leaks, and I 
move that the Town 
should tell the County to 
fix the leak or we will 
shut the water off in 5 
days.” According to Shu- 
mar the excessive pumping 
will cause the pumps to 
“burn up”. 

Harold Ellwanger of 
Harrington has been hired 
by the Town to be in 
charge of maintenance for 
the Town. 

Up Rates 
have their power curtailed 
during emergency peak 
periods, explained Robert 
J. Kennedy, the PSC’s 

executive director. 
Due to the commission's 

decision to levy a 6.94 per 
cent increase upon’ these 
industrial users, residential 
customers will now pay a 
16.99 per cent increase 
rather than the proposed 
19.1 per cent increase. 

The $26 million increase- 
an average of 17.9 per 
cent for the different cus- 
tomer classes - was the 
full amount the utility had 
originally requested March 
17. 

The new rates will go 
into effect Aug. 23. 

Peach Ice Takes The Sizzle 
Out Of Summer 

  

  

Catch the flavor of summer in frosty fruit desserts. 

Since corn syrup helps prevent sugar crystals from form- 

ing during freezer storage; desserts like this Peach Ice 

can be made ahead, stored in the freezer and enjoyed at 

the end of a light summer supper. 

PEACH ICE 
1/2 cup water 

1 envelope unflavored gelatin 
4 cups peeled, pitted, ripe peaches (about 2 Ibs) 
2 tablespoons lemon juice 

1 1/2 cups Karo light corn syrup 

; Sa 
i 

THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, DELAWARE eh 
  

  

  
Mrs. Gladys Hill holds a personally answered card from Billy Carter, brother 

of President Carter she received recently as an answer she sent the Georgia 

peanut grower to send peanuts to the Harrington Senior Center. The center was 

going to use the nuts to make candy. His personal reply is shown on the back 

of the postcard. 

Carter's Warehouse 
Plains, Georgia 

/ 

Photography by Charles W. Plant 
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In small saucepan sprinkle gelatin over water. Cook 
over low heat, stirring constantly, until gelatin dissolves. 
Place half of peaches and lemon juice in blender container;    

     

       

           
    
       

Add remaining peaches 1 at a time continuously blending 
until all are liquefied. With blender at low speed gradually 
add gelatin mixture and corn syrup until blended. Pour 
into 9 x5 x 83-inch loaf pan. Freeze 1 to 2 hours or until 
almost firm. Beat until smooth but still frozen. Cover 
and freeze 8 hours, or until firm. Makes 1 1/2 quarts. 

| Penn ersey) 
  

  

  

   

  

  126 AUTO PARTS STORES WHERE YOU SAVE MORE 

Your Tire Dollar Buys 
More in a Penn-Jersey 
Auto Store! 

LOWEST PRICES THIS vo S 
Steel Belts for 
puncture protection 

      

   

   

    

         

  

   

  

    

   
   
    
   

* Glass Belts for Hh 13 8 
cool running Plus 199 2 

[ sue nice [ERE SALE PRICE 

TINE 29 ¢ 199] | cr7s.14 BERGE 
BR78-13 g 206 | | nrrs-14 BEERE 
oR78-14 EERIE: 238 | | cr78 15 BRACES 
ER78-14 g 247] [ners 1s BEER 

{Frr814 g 265 | |Lr78.15 BREEEE)         

/ cover. Blend at high speed 1 minute or until liquefied. 

AUTO STORES LY ¢ ECIALS! 

arately from Bridgeville or 
- brought to Bridgeville for 
final treatment and purifi- 

cation. 
The ‘other “Water project 

for the Town of Bridge- 
ville is the one along Rail- 
road Avenue . which the 
State of Delaware has 
granted a sum of $300,000 
to the Town for the pur- 
pose of separating the 
waste and surface water 
at that site along Railrpad 
Avenue. 

Commissioner Earl Wil- 
ley has been waiting for a 

..promised letter and 
easement from Conrail to 
enable the Town to widen 
Railroad Avenue from 30 

ft. to 60 ft. and enable the 
Town to lay both waste 

water pipe and surface 
water pipe in that area”, 
according to Willey. Willey 
also said that it has been 
three weeks since the 
promise was made and 
Conrail at this point in 
time refuses to answer the 
telephone”. Willey said it 
was time we forget about 
Conrail and proceed on 
with the project or we will 
be beyond the deadline 

and lose this grant.” With 
the easement the Town 
could straighten the curves 

- that currently exist along 

TEN TYRSY(ITY 

   

  

    

    

     
   

  

    

      
   
    
    
  

  
    

  

THURSDAY- SATURDAY SUPER SPECIALS 
   
   
   
   

  

   

Mitford Shopping Center, Mitford, Delaware — 422-7065 
Hours: Mon.-Thur. 8 a.m.-8p.m.; Fri. 9a.m.-8 p.m.; Set. a.m. 6p.m 
Satisfaction slways or money back guarantee — Financing Available 

Mavieed & Operated by L. Gupta 

   
   
    

    

Ralirond Avenue. Without 
the easement the Town 
can proceed but it will not 
accomplish all the intended 
points. "According to Wil- 
ley, “...we can still get the 
pipe in the ground and 
correct the drainage water 
situation that exists in 
that area”. During a hard 
rain, “...the spill over into 
the sanitary system puts a 
great drain on the 
pumping plant and filtra- 
tion system”, said Willey. 

The Town Board also 
discussed the prospects of 
Charter . changes such as 
raising the current limits 
of tax collection amount. 
The ceiling now is $40,000. 
They also want to incor- 
porate several resolutions 
into the Charter as well. 
Commissioner Jack 

Simons reported that the 
waste disposal plant is 
working to top proficiency 
at the present time. They 
have been using approx- 

imately one barrel of 

hydrogen peroxide a week 
in the plant to dampen the 
odors, etc. Simons said 

that at the present rate, 

they hope to have many of 

the past sewer problems 

‘solved in the very near 

future, which could 
possibly eliminate the 
expenditure of a lot of 
money. 

In other action, it was 

announced that during a 

special meeting of the 

Tire Tips 

It is false economy to 
use snow tires for any 
prolonged period of warm 
weather driving. The tread 
wears down more rapidly 
in these thicker tires be- 
cause of abnormal heat 
buildup at high speeds. 

Slow down in wet 
weather on “summer ice.” 
Rainwater mixes with oil 
and gas residue already on 
the road to form slick film 
which causes skidding. 
You can lose control up to 

‘ ten times more easily on 
wet pavement. 

Don’t “bleed” your tires 
after hot weather driving. 
Heat buildup is normal 
and tires will cool down to 
regular air pressures on 
their own. Quick air re- 
lease would lead to event- 
ual underinflation. 

For sustained driving at 
high legal speeds, increase 
inflation pressure four 
pounds ‘over the amount 
normally carried in the 
tires. But don't ever ex- 
ceed the maximum allow- 
able air pressure marked 
on the sidewalls. 

Bridgeville Council( cont.) 
Rodd) of the 18th of July, - 
Roland Grant was hired to 
be the maintenance man 
which job is to be funded 
under the CETA'program. 
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‘Sourwood Is Beautiful 
~ Summer-Flowering Tree 

The sourwood, or sorrel- 
tree (Oxydendrum arbore- 
um), is one of our most 
beautiful native flowering 
trees. It’s also one of the 
few trees to flower in mid- 
summer, says University 
of Delaware extension gar- 
den specialist David Tat: 
nall. 

The sourwood is a 
member of the heath 
family, which includes such 
well-known ornamental 
shrubs as rhododendron, 
azaleas and mountain 
laurel. The tree grows 
rather slowly, becoming 
pyramidal in form, and 
eventually reaching a 
height of 30 to 40 feet. 

The leaves are lustrous 

and Jethery and turn a 
brilliant scarlet in the fall. 
The gracefully flaring 
clusters of white, bell-like 
flowers are borne at the 
tips of the branches, 
adding a touch’ of 
distinction and color to an 
often otherwise drab July 
landscape. Even after the 
flowers are gone, the seed 
clusters provide continuing 
interest for many weeks. 

| 

The sourwood is an out- 
standing ornamental plant, 
says Tatnall, and should 

‘be seen more frequently in 
the home landscape. 
Because of limited size, it’s 
particularly suited to the 
small home grounds. The 

sourwood is versatile, 
making an excellent speci- 
men, or accent in the 

border, or helping to 
“frame” the house or other : 
structures. 

This tree prefers a fer- 
tile, well-drained soil, rich 
in organic matter. Like its 
rhododendron relatives, 
the sourwood requires an 
acid soil to grow. well. It's 
most effective when placed 
in a sunny location. 
Why not consider a 

sourwood for planting this 
fall? Chances are your 
local nurseryman offers it. 
See what this attractive 
tree 

yard. 

Houston Council (cont.) 
‘In the course of the sur- 

vey two original monu- 

ments or markers on Sun- 
set Avenue were discover- 
ed intact. It was also 
found that this street, as. 

is not centered it is now, 
in the right of way and 
that a fence on or near 
the property of Harold 
Aptt is partially situated 
in the right of way. 

The next step or Phase 
II of the survey will com- 
prise staking out the corn- 
ers of the town and plac- 
ing 16 monuments marking 
the corners and the right 
of way of the streets and 
the railroad. Wooden 
“markers would be placed 

first before ‘more perman- 
ent monuments. The Hous- 
ton Council gave official 
sanction to proceeding 
with this step at a cost to 
range from $800 to $1150. 

Phase III would be 
marked by final delineation 
of property lines. Talley 
recommended the council 
wait for the completion of 
the Kent County tax map- 
ping currently underway 
before going ahead with 
this phase. 

Council also approved 
the request of George Jes- 
ter for a 5c per house hike 
in the charge for trash col- 
lection and an addition of 
$1.00 to cover the increas- 

ed dumping Bigs from 
$5 to $6. 

In addition the Council 
approved some extended 
street paving on Sunset 
Avenue, set a date for 
public Proposed Use Hear- 
ing for regular revenue 
sharing funds and approv- 
ed initiation by the town 
police of legal action 
against a local property 
owner previously request- 
ed to clean up his proper- 
ty in the town. 

Other items under dis- 
‘cussion were some guide- 
lines for the local police 
and the possible future of 
the school building if and 
‘when it should be closed 
by the Milford School Dis- 
trict. : 

Veterans’ Questions 
~~ Q -- I have a 50 per 
cent service-connected dis- 
ability. Am I eligible for 
treatment for any nonser- 
vice-connected condition? 

‘A -- Congress passed a 
law in October 1976 that 
provides for medical ser- 
vices for any condition for 
a veteran who has a ser- 
vice-connected condition 
rated, 50 per. cent or more. 
Previously, this benefit" 

THE CONDENSER—-MATE 
  

  

Residential Or 
Commercial Use 

-   

y I A wow! What 

Savings! 
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Se i A 2 Cd 

  

| CONDENSER-MATE 

was available only to vet- 
erans whose service-con- 
nected disabilities were 
rated at 80 per cent or 
more. 

Q -- Who is eligible for 
+ VA hospitalization? 

A -- A veteran with one 
day of active duty who 
was separated under con- 
ditions other than dis- 
honorable is entitled to 
"VA care. 

SAVE ON 
AIR CONDITIONING COSTS 

REDUCES POWER DRAW AT THE COMPRESSOR BY 15% 

REDUCES COMPRESSOR CYCLING TIME BY 25% 

HELPS KEEP COMPRESSOR COILS CLEAN AND REDU 

REDUCES MAINTENANCE REQUIREMENTS 

REDUCES THE ELECTRICITY REQUIRED FOR COOLING up TO 30% OR MORE 
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"For Information cull ; 
Fred Hallock - (302) 335-4 

Another Fine Product Of: 

S CORROSION 

735 | 

Q -- I am a peacetime 
veteran. Would my wife 
be entitled to a widow's 
pension after my death. 

A -- The veteran must 
have had at least one day 
of wartime service 
order for a widow to 
qualify for pension. How- 
ever, if a peacetime veter- 
an dies of a service-con- 
nected cause, 

Indemnity Compensation. 

“Can be used 
on almost all 

central air Systems. 

can do for your 

in 

his widow | 
‘may apply for Dependency 

       
    

        

  

          

    

  

  

  

    

        

  
  

  
Colloid-A-Tron Inc., 2148 Collins Court, Hollywood, Florida 33020 

  

  

1 Commerce St.   
  

If you haven't 

discovered the Harrington Journal 
print shop... 

Phone 398-3206 

Your business may get lost at sea... 

We Print 
Letterheads, envelopes, business cards, 

statements, billheads, letters, notices, etc. 

We also have rubber stamps 
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' WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 1977 

— RATE SCHEDULE — 
All ads in this column must be paid in advance. 

This is the only way in which orders will be 
accepted for want ads. No ad order accepted for 
‘less than $1.50 for each insertion, 25 words or 
less. This includes name and address, initials and 
telephone number which count as one word each. 

Classified 

Classified Display, per column inch............. 

    

  

Public Sale, column inch.............ccevrvvuren...... $1.50 
6 pt. type column inch....$2.00 

Card of Thanks, Memorial, per line.............. 25¢ 
(Minimum $2.00) 

Legal Advertising, per col. inch.................... $2.80 
Ads with P.O. Box 50c Extra. 

"Any ad having more than 25 words, additional 
charge is 5¢ per word for one insertion. 

With Black Face Print or CAPITALS regular 
charge is 5c extra per word. 
Phone - 302-398-3206, or 3752 
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| Tire wa Ring 

RETREAD TIRES 

$13.95 (Any Size) Snow 
Tires - $15.95 any size 
wide tracks $3 extra, new 
tire guarantee. Tire King 
Dover 674-19 Milford 
422-4140 Seaford 629-2402. 
Check our new tire prices! 

RETREAD TIRES 

New Tire Guarantee       

  

  

| Riding Lessons 
I English & Western 

Certified Riding 
Instructor 

* Pine-Appy Acres 
: Harrington 

Karen Jerread 
398-3954       

  

Stayton's Washed Sand 
and Stone, Also, fill dirt 

“and top soil: Delivered: or 
loaded on your truck. 
Open 8 a.m to 4:30 p.m. 

“daily. Call 284-9178 or 284- 
4348. 

££2/28 
57 y 

  

* NEW HOMES 

* ADDITIONS 

* PANELING 

® CABINETS 

\' ® SIDING 

L. Yop, 
YY” BUILDER 24 

| CONTRACTOR | 
398-3750 ~~ 

  

  
  

  

COUNTRY SEWING 
ROOM - Slipcovers, 
drapes, upholstery, -cloth- 
ing, altering, zippers, hem- 
ming, etc. Phone 398-3197 
Evelyn Smith. Closed  Sun- 
days. 

5T8/31 

   

  

  

For Sale: wood, fireplace 
or stove lengths. One mile 
east of Harrington on Mil- 
ford Rd. Will deliver. 398- 
3881. : 

££9/16k 
  

Envelopes- 6 3/4 - 100, 
$1.25; 10 - 100, $1.50; 9 - 
100, $1.35; Howard Bond - 
500 sheets, $8.50; Mimeo - 
500 sheets, $6.50; Scratch 
Pads - 15c each; Poster 
Board - 50c sheet; No 
Trespassing Signs, 2b5c 
each, 5 for $1.00. Call The 

“Harrington Journal 398- 
3206 or 398-3752. 

t£2/9 
  

Frigidaire 36 in. gold, 
electri-clean range, 3 yrs. 
left on warranty $250. 
Call 398-3332. 

2T8/10D" 
  

For sale: used furniture, 

Old-fashioned love seat, 
large chair, old. bureau. 
Shoes. 398-3116. 2 mi. be- 
low Harrington on high- 
way. 

1T8/10 
  

  

Mobile home lots south of 
Milford for sale with $100 
down. Marvel 

422-9626. 

Agency, 

tf3/2M 
  L&R INGTON] 

Big Dipper Furniture 
Stripping - Road 370 near 
Kent Center, Woodside, 
Del. Phone 697-3550. Re- 
finishing supplies, helpful 
hints, 9 a.m. to 7 p.m. 
or by appointment, closed 
Sunday. 

  

Btf5/2M 
  

Lawrence Legates 1 

Masonry Company 

Brick & 

Block Work 

Houston, Del. 422.8043 

LYE. 3 61)       

B¥es0s000000000000000000FW 
* “Over 1,000 Remnants 

‘eo Sample House Used ¢ 
: Rugs on Display 
e ' Fabulous Discounts © 
+ On Area Rugs and 
. Wall to Wall 3 
: Installations J 
: AIR BASE : 
. CARPET MART : 
+ NEW LOCATION 
+ Edgehill Shopping 
+ Center : 
¢ Dover - 6780970 } 

Be000gescescscesscscssenpa 

  

© GALLO 
ELECTRIC 

Wiring 
Heating Systems 

Plumbing 
Insulation 

Air Conditioning 
~ Water Conditioning 

Phone 398-8481 if 
no answer call 398-8378       

E
L
L
E
 

Residential Building Lots, 
1/2 to 2 acres. Call 697- 
"1700. 

2T8/10 
  

3 bedroom house. Oversiz- 
ed kitchen with custom 
cabinets, dishwasher, 
stove, refrigerator. Base- 
ment. Buyer has to wall to 
wall carpeting color choice. 
Located in Viola. Call 284- 
4034. 

1T8/10C 

Mayfair split foyer, 3 
  

t bdrm, 1 1/2 baths, fam- 

ily room with (fireplace, 
w/w carp., a/c, C.R. 
Schools many extras. Low 
40’s. 674-0183. 

278/10 
Fe TT \ 

Thinking 
Real Estate 

Call 

ALLIED 
ASSOCIATES 

MILFORD 
422-3365 

=
 

     
Experienced Mechanic to 
work in long established 
garage. Good salary, excel- 
lent working conditions, 
many company-paid bene- 
fits. Apply in person 
Webb's Ford Lincoln 
Mercury. North Walnut 
Street, Milford, Del. 

    

' THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON 

Reading resource teachers 
(2). Two year federal pro- 
gram. Bachelor degree in 
elementary education with 
advanced training in read- 

ing. Masters degree in 
reading preferred. Mini- 
mum of 3 years element- 
ary teaching experience. 
Apply Marie Shockley, 
Reading Supervisor,- Wood- 
bridge School District, 307 

"Laws Street, Bridgeville, 
19933. Closing date for ap- 
plications Monday, August 
15th, 3 p.m. Salary based 
on state and local salary 
schedules. 

278/10 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADU- 
ATES. Male or female 
Need a job? Why not en- 
list in the Delaware Army 
Guard and earn good mon- 
ey while you learn a skill. 
Earn $1000 per year or 
more to start. Travel. 
New experiences. Lots of 
opportunities in electron- 
ics, mechanics, clerical and 
medical fields. For infor- 

  

mation call 629-3347 or 
856-5529. It’s the best 
part-time job in America. 
An Equal Opportunity 
Employer. \ 

4T8/24 
  

VETERANS. If you've had 
military training in com- 
munications, medical, cleri- 
cal, mechanical or similar 
fields, why not let it earn 
good money for you as a 
member of the Delaware 
Army Guard. You can 
‘earn $1000 to $2000 per 
year plus benefits. Ask 
about our one year enlist- 
ment option. For informa- 
tion, call 629-3347 or 856- 
5529, or visit the nearest 
Guard Armory. An Equal 
Opportunity Employer. 

4T8/24 
  

PART TIME JOBS. Inter- 
ested in a part-time job 
with good pay. You can 
enlist in the Delaware 
Army Guard and earn 
$1000 to $2000 per year or 
more as a part-time sold- 
ier. It’s the. best part-time 
job in America. For infor- 
mation, visit your nearest 
Guard Armory or call 629- 
3347 or 856-5529. An 
Equal Opportunity Em- 
ployer. 

4T8/24 
  

Playground-cafeteria aide. 
Lake Forest East Elemen- 
tary School. 3 hours a 
day. Minimum hourly 
wage. Interviews on 
Tues., Aug. 16. Call 335- 
5261 for appointment. 

: 1T8/10 
  

. MAINTENANCE MAN & 
CARETAKER - St. Croix- 
Need capable experienced 
person to 

private estate in St. Croix, 
U.S. Virgin Islands. Re- 
sponsibilities include up- 
keep of grounds & build- 
ings. 
change for 20 hours per/ 
wk. on the property. Com- 
pensation for work per- 
formed over and above 20 
hours. Send resume and 
photograph to P.O. Box 
104, Kennedyville, Md. 
21645. 

S2t8/24B 

maintain a 

Rent free in ex- . 

3 CAEL Ea 

A 

SEWING MACHINE 
OPERATORS 

Industrial Exp. Only 
Do Govt. Contract of 
1 M units to be made. 
No layoff, work one 
color, one style, one 
section. Del-Tech 
graduates earning $200 
+ a week here. 9 paid 
holidays, 3 weeks va- 
cation, sick leave, dis- 
ability pay, clean 

‘work. Call 12 - 5 p.m. 
~~ MR. PROFACI 

678-1984 ext. 12 3 
Eastwind Industries 

Inc., Dover 

ATTENTION 
PARTY PLAN ; 

TOYS - GIFTS - JEWEL- 
RY 
Highest Commissions - 
Largest selection! Fantas- 
tic Hostess Awards! No in- 
vestment! Call Toll Free 

1-800-243-7606, or write 

  

      
SANTA’S PARTIES, Avon, 
Conn. 06001, ALSO 
BOOKING PARTIES! 

3T8/24 

  

Instrumental Instruction 
Drum, guitar, bass, piano 
and organ instructions. 
Also complete lihe of in- 
struments for sale (new 
and used) at the Drum 
Pad, Felton. 284-4664. 

tf8/26M 

  
Anyone can learn -- you 
can earn. Teach others a 
simple and creative new 
hobby using Tri-Chem 
Liquid Embroidery. Call 
398-8019 - 398-3343. 

8T9/28G 
  

Special Notices 
Notice!! Woodside Surplus 
has moved! We are now 
located 3/4 of a mile south 
of the Woodside light, on 
the south bound side. New 
phone ' 302-284-4134. Same 
low: prices. Come ..see.. us. 

2T8/10 

  

  
  

LOST 
LOST Female Pekingese, 
blond and white, wearing 
white flea collar and on 
medication, child's pet, $25 
reward. Call Marion Liska 
398-4568. 

      

2T8/17 
  

SEES 
   

    

In pursuance of an order of 
RALPH R. SMITH, Register of 
Wills, in and for Kent County, Del- 
aware, dated July 28 A.D. 1977 

notice is hereby given of the grant- 
ing Letters Testamentary on the 

estate of Ethel J. Sapp on the 28th 
day of July A.D. 1977. All persons 
having claims against the said Ethel 

J. Sapp are required to exhibit the 
same to such Executors within six 
months after the date of the grant- 

ing of such Letters, or abide by the 
law in that behalf, which provides 
that such claims against the said 
estate not so exhibited shall be for- 

ever barred. » 
RALPH R. SMITH 

Register of Wills 
Attorney for Estate: 

Howard Si Wagner 
Geraldine R. Outten 
Howard S. Wagner and Geraldine R. 
Outten, Executors of the Estate’ of 
Ethel J. Sapp, Deceased. 

318/17 

L 
  

In pursuance of an order of 
RALPH R. SMITH, Register of 
Wills, in and for Kent County, 

Delaware, dated August 4 A.D. 1977 
notice is hereby given of the grant- 

ing Letters Testamentary on the 
estate of Franklin Harrison Morton, 

a/k/a Frank H. Morton on the 4th 
day of August A.D. 1977. All 
persons Having claims against the 
said Franklin Harrison Morton, 

a/k/a Frank H. Morton are required 
to exhibit the same to such Execu- 

. tors within six months after the date 
of the granting of such Letters, or 

abide by the law in that behalf, 
which provides that such claims 

against the said estate not so ex- 
hibited shall be forever barred. 
RALPH R. SMITH 
Register of Wills 
Attorney For Estate: 
Everett Glenn Morton and Howard 

Franklin Morton, Executors of 
Franklin Harrison Morton, a/k/a 
Frank H. Morton. ; 

378/24 

  

Board of Adjustment is holding a 
public hearing regarding variances in 
zoning. 

Aug. 25 at 7:30 p.m. at City Hall, 
Harrington. 

Variance requested by David 
Adams, 46 Commerce St., to place 
garage in less than specified limits; 
Variance requested by - Harrington 
Senior Center to construct addition 
to present building in less than 

specified limits. 
178/10 

  

We wish to express our 
sincere thanks and apprec- 
iation to everyone for 
their many acts of kind- 
ness and sympathy shown 
us during the loss of my 
husband and our uncle, 
“Pete” Hamilton. . 

Your prayers, 
visits, flowers, food and 
phone calls were deeply 
appreciated. 

A very special thanks to 
the Harrington Volunteer 
Fire Company and the 
Community of Andrews- 
ville for all the services 
made available to wus 

during this time. 
Laura Hamilton 
Hazel Clendaniel and 
family 

  

ecards, 

DELAWARE 

   

  

   
      

These are the TAC team 

locations in Kent and Sus- 
sex Counties. 

Week of August 8 
8-8 Rt. 13, north of Fel- 

ton. Rt. 1, Milford Bypass. 
Rt. 113, north of Milford. 

8-9 Rt. 9, east of 
Georgetown. Rt. 24, east 
of Millsboro. Rt. 113, 
north of Selbyville. 

8-10 Rt. 16, east of Mil- 

ton. Rt. 9, east of Cool 
Spring. Rt. 1, Red Mill. 

8-11 Rt. 18, west of 
Lewes. Rt. 5, north of 
Harbeson. Rt. 22, north of 
Massey’s Landing. 

8-12 Rt. 13, north of 
Greenwood. Rt. 13, north 
of Seaford. Rt. 18, east of 

34 They EUS 2 ASN 7 RS Ew ey 
ds ATT 3 A AN Ce A pr % EE J 2 

PAGE ELEVEN 
  

Call 398-3206 and 
  

  
  

Bridgeville. Rt. 14, west 
of Harrington. Rt. 9, east 
of Laurel. 

8-18 Rt. 113, north of 

Georgetown. Rt. 113, 
south of Millsboro. Rt. 9, 
east of Hardscrapple. 

8-19 Rt. 24, west of Re- 
hoboth. Rt. 24, north of 

Massey's Landing. Rt. 54, 
~ west of Fenwick Island. 

8-20 Rt. 1, north of 
Lewes. Rt. 5, south of 
Harbeson. Rt. 1, north of 

Bethany. 
8-21 Rt. 1, south of Mil- 

ford. Rt. 9, west. of 
Lewes. Rt. 1, south of 

Dewey Beach. 

Week of August 22 

  

    
  

Bridgeville. 3 8-22 Rt. 13, south of 
| Felton. Rt. 14, west of 

Week of August 15 Milford. Rt. 18, west of 
8-17 Rt. 404, west of Bridgeville. 

[] Vo 

Coming Events 

August 10, - August 31 - 
Order Sons of Italy Cae- 

sar Rodney Lodge #2359 
Quarterly Social and short 
business meeting Wednes- 
day: at 9:15 p.m. New 

Bus trip to Hess Depart- 
- ment Store in Allentown, 
Pa., $7, sponsored by the 
Lake Forest Band 
Boosters. For information 

call Bernadine Butler 398- 
4370 or Marlene Jarrell 
398-8811. 

members welcome. Call 
734-9730. 

August 13 - 
Manship Church Ice 

Cream Festival at Manship 
Church House, 4 miles 
west of Felton on Rt. 12 
at ‘4 p.m. Adults $2, 
Children $1.50 

August 13 - 
Summer Carnival 11:00 

until. Corner of West and 

Milby Streets. Sponsored 
by -Y.P.D. of St. Paul 
AM.E. Church. 

August 17 - 
Free crafts class at 

Harrington Baptist Church 
at 10 a.m. every Wednes- 
day. Learn basic sewing, 
needlepoint, knitting, 
crocheting, ceramics, etc. 
All . women. . are invited. 
Call 398-4179 for more in- 

formation. 

__FOR RENT 
  

For rent: luxury condomin- 
ium ocean front, Ocean 
City, Md. Sea Watch. 
Week or by month. Sept., 
Oct., Nov. reduced rates. 
398-8571. : 

© 178/10 

place your ad Today! 

~The Radar Traps 
8-23 Rt. 13, south 

‘Dover. Rt. 8, west 
Dover. Rt. 14, west 
Milford. 

8-26 Rt. 24, north 
Massey's Landing. Rt. 5 
south of Harbeson. Rt. 9, 
west of Lewes. 

8-27 Rt. 24, west of Re- 
hoboth. Rt. 1, north of 
Lewes. Rt. 1, south of 
Milford. Ske 

8-28 Rt. 54, west - 
Fenwick Island. Rt. 
north of Bethany. Rt. 
south of Dewey Beach. 

Week of August 29 
8-29 Rt. 9, east of 

Georgetown. Rt. 113, 
north of Ellendale. Rt. 16, 
east of Ellendale. 

8-30 Rt. 13, south of 
- Harrington. Rt. 13, south 
of Seaford. Rt. 9, east of ° 

, Laurel. 
9-2 Rt. 1, south of Mil- 

ford. Rt. 5, south of 

Harbeson. Rt. 54, west of 
Fenwick Island. 

9-3 Rt. 1, east of Mil- 
ton. Rt. 1, north of Indian 
River. Rt. 1, north of Re- 

hoboth. , 
9-4 Rt. 26, Clarksville. 

Rt. 54, east of Williams- 
ville. Rt. 17, east of 
Roxanna. : 

These are probable loca- 
tions and subject to 
change. 

  

  

J 

THE EASTERN SHORE'S LARGEST WESTERN STORE 

l6Wa. 
  

  

  

RAUGHLEY 

Tom 

   
~~ SERVICE 

HARRINGTON, DELAWARE 

Phone 398-3551 
398-3000 

  

INSURANCE 

arsond   
    
  

  

92 N. West St.     

Southern States Dover 
Petrol Corp. 

Heating Oils 
Gasoline Diesel 

24 Hour Burner Service 
Budget Payment Plan 

Motor Oils — Tires — Batteries 

DOVER 674-1188     

  

  

  

Help Wanted for New Family Restaurant 

opening in Harrington 

  

  

Located 1/4 mile north of red light between north & south-bound lanes 

* Experienced Cooks 
(steak - seafood) 

* Waitresses, Barmaids 
and Kitchen Help 

  

Apply In Person at 

TWIN ROADS i 
FAMILY RESTAURANT 
    Ask for Jim Stayton or phone 284-9037     

Shave 
Yourself 

YOU WOULD 

Blindfolded   
So don't get clipped by less than the best printing. 

We put quality, price and service 

In the same package. No 

hidden set-up charges 
or other extra costs... 

Come in today and get our price! 

Phone 398-3206 

N’T... 
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V4 EXTRA SUVINES ow EXTRA FINE FOODS 4g 

  

Del-Monte 
  — "High On The Hog Sale" 

Frosh 

PORK LOINS| 
2: A 
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Pudding Cup 

= 69° 
Lipton 

Tea Bags| 3) ok | 

$1 69 Box of 100 

Dairy Market 

(Chocolate 

or Vanilla) 

  

  

(Cut and 

Wrapped) 

  

  
  

    $1 39 

  

‘““Welchade’’ Pork Shoulders 
= Grape Drink 
2. SO 

Either Half 

| or Sliced 

6-8 Ibs. 

Each 69°, [7°   
  

‘““Table Treat’’ 

Pure Beef 
Burgers 

        

End Roasts 

  

(up to 3 Ibs.) 89¢ 

a Ib. 

  

SY 177 a BF] 0 Y=) 

(HAM 
SHANK 
PORTION 

To 30 (oN | o E38 

Fresh 

Pork Steaks 
(Well-Trimmed) $1 1} 

BRIARFIELD SR 

      

    

    

      

‘Dat?’ | hs 

Quillen’s Home-Made 

Bacon 
1 Ib Vac Pac    Hole] STUFFED 

$409 | $419 

  

Prices effective August 11, 12, 13 

For YOUR Shopping Convenience We Are Open EVERY DAY Of The Year. 

2) 
A
M
A
 

  

  

  
eld @ST-TILT: To 

  

     

0 

Quillen's “Dairy + Vi arket 
Phone 398-8768 HARRINGTON. DE. 

0000000000000 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 1977 

    

Minute 

Maid C& 
Lemonade 

0 i $1 

Armour’s 

Potted Meat 

   

    

  

  

Yellow 
Each Slice Wrapped 24 oz. pkg. 

$ 79 

Nabisco 2 

‘“Oreo’’ Chocolate 

Sandwich Cookies 

{9:.. 

n
i
 

3 
~ 

“ 

  

  

  

King Syrup 

  

     Chocolate 

or Strawberry 9 8 89¢ 16 oz. pg. 

Local No.1 | ~ Potatoes 

$19, 
Large-Juicy 

Nectarines 

49¢, 

  

  

  

DORMAN STREET 
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